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FROM THE CHAIRPERSON
Shortly following our annual meeting last year, our President Jim 
Fitzsimmons announced his intention to retire in April, 2016. As the 
second full time President of the Malvern Retreat House, Jim has served 
as a dedicated and faithful leader for all retreatants since 2004. During 
his time we have seen remarkable transformation in the role of Malvern 
in the daily lives of its membership. 

In 2004, our retreatants consisted primarily of those attending the traditional men’s weekend 
retreats, the cornerstone of the retreat house for our prior 90 + year history. In the last 
twelve years, our retreatant population has diversified, and the number of those attending 
retreats has increased to more than 20,000 individuals. These increased numbers reflect 
expansion of the Malvern women’s retreats and the introduction of other groups such as 
high school Kairos programs and various Catholic organizations from around the country. 
Another significant development during Jim’s tenure has been the number of new programs 
to provide spiritual guidance to those most in need, including formerly homeless individuals 
and veterans suffering from post-traumatic stress disorder.

Jim has also overseen significant improvements to the Malvern campus. During very difficult 
economic times, the grounds and existing shrines have been beautifully maintained, and 
new shrines have been added. Building improvements have included the installation of 
elevators and sorely needed structural upgrades. The construction of additional conference 
space and installation of air conditioning are in the final stages. 

We have been very blessed in having Jim Fitzsimmons serve as our President during 
this time. With every faith-based institution and organization facing daily challenges in 
their membership that threatens their very existence, Malvern, while not immune to those 
challenges, has thrived by annually welcoming more people to the retreat experience 
than at any time in its history. For that we will remain grateful to Jim for his leadership and 
dedication, and pray for God’s blessings in his future endeavors. 

At this time we also welcome Mark Poletunow as our new President. Mark comes to us 
after an extensive national search. In his most recent position, Mark served as the Assistant 
Executive Director of the Ministry of Caring in Wilmington, Delaware. He has extensive 
experience in Catholic ministry and financial, programmatic and operational activities in 
his various positions. On behalf of the Board of Directors and the entire community of the 
Malvern Retreat House, I welcome Mark and extend our commitment to him throughout his 
tenure.

To all, I also extend our many thanks for your devotion to Malvern and your continued 
prayers and efforts to foster its mission.

Prosit,

 

 

Joseph M. Nardi III
Chairperson
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Dear Retreatants:

How else could you top your year’s work when your hometown hosted the World Meeting of Families 
and a Papal visit by Pope Francis? There was such excitement in the city and a joy that filled our 
citizens and pilgrims who came to Philadelphia. I was able to attend the conference and meet so many 
happy, faith filled individuals and families. It was “awesome” as they say. We were all pleased that we 
could host over 100 religious sisters, priests, and lay persons for the conference and events. I believe our 
holy grounds added to their experience. To Pope Francis, Archbishop Chaput, and the entire Committee, 
thanks for the memories and inspiration you offered to the Church of Philadelphia and beyond. 

There were four Men of Malvern who were selected, among a long 
list of candidates, to help make the weeklong activities grand. Gus 
Sarno with Our Lady of Fatima group, who became Philadelphia’s 
“Pastry Chef of the Pope;” John Givnish of Immaculate 

Conception group, served as the chauffeur 
for visiting bishops and priests from Vietnam; 
Ben Maddesi with St Blaise/Curran Memorial 
group, designed the beautiful, official Papal 
Coin for the festivities; and Paul Kennedy of 
Our Lady Queen of Peace group designed 
the very sharp Papal Coin packaging. Thank 
you to our retreatants for all their good work 
for our Church and our retreat ministry.

Our goal of having a shrine to Our Lady of 
Guadalupe on our grounds to complement 
the shrines to Our Lady of Fatima and Our 
Lady of Lourdes is closer to fruition. This 
shrine will honor Mary as the patron saint of 

the Americas and the pro-life movement. In addition, our Latino 
brothers and sisters have a strong devotion to Our Lady, and this 
will support our strategic plan to extend our outreach to the Latino 
community. 

Our outreach to our Catholic Business Leaders is growing, 
and our annual breakfast and retreat are getting stronger. Their 
individual support of our ministry is encouraging, and in 2015 our 
business leaders have donated $28,015 for our Bearers of Hope 
Scholarship Fund. Great job business leaders!

Our Development program once again surpassed our annual 
goals in almost all categories. In total, $741,717 in development 
revenue was raised in 2015. 

The St. Joseph renovation project is moving along. By the time 
you receive this report, we should have signed the contract to 
finish Phase Four, Five, and Six of the renovations of St. Joseph’s 
Hall, the creation of a conference room in St. Joseph’s Hall and 
a new elevator in Assumption Hall. Thanks to the generosity of 
our donors, we have received gifts and pledges that enable us to 
cover these projected expenses.

A special thanks to The Connolly Foundation for their support 
to install new sound systems and audio/video recording and 
streaming equipment in St. Joseph and Our Lady’s Chapels.  

This is a much needed addition to our ministry, and we are 
indebted to the Connolly Foundation for their support.

Special thanks to Msgr. Joseph Marino, our Rector, the Spiritual 
Programs Development Committee, and the Men of Malvern 
Pilot Committee for enriching our retreat offerings. Beyond 
strengthening our existing traditional men and women weekend 
programs, we now host 55 additional Malvern sponsored 
programs for our ministry. 

The founders of the Men of Malvern sought out artwork that 
would help our retreatants in their spiritual journey. We have many 
paintings, shrines and statuary around the grounds that have been 
instructional and inspirational for over 103 years. In December, we 
added a mosaic of Christ Pantocrator over the main entrance to 
the McShain-Horstmann Family Life Center. Hopefully this artistic 
representation of Jesus as Pantocrator will serve as a reminder 
of Jesus’ divine mercy, especially important in the Jubilee Year of 
Mercy and beyond. 

Our recruitment and retention efforts continue to see progress. 
We visited twenty-one parishes to offer a pulpit talk as well as 
follow up with the parish leaders. In 2015 thirty-eight of our new 
retreatants came from those parishes. 

There have been various fundraising programs that have helped 
support our ministry. I would especially like to thank the Golf 
Committees and the Art Show Committee that have contributed 
tremendously to our operating budget and helped Malvern to be 
better known in the region.

I extend a special thank you to the Board of Directors, associates, 
CA Captains, and recruiters for their support during these past 
twelve years. In addition, I greatly appreciate the dedication and 
support of all our associates, retreat directors, and retreatants who 
are the heart and soul of our ministry. May St. Joseph the Worker, 
our patron, continue to bless you and your families and bring you 
ever closer to Him through our retreat experience. 

Prosit

James A. Fitzsimmons
President

FROM THE PRESIDENT
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Dear Friends,

Those who keep a close watch on our weather and climate changes 
are identifying 2015 as the warmest year on record. While our climate 
may have been warmer, for sure Malvern Retreat House had a hot year 
in modifications and additions to its retreat programs.

Malvern’s efforts to provide more meaningful retreat experiences for women are improving 
significantly under the direction of Jacki Delaney and the Spiritual Programs Development 
Committee. The Women’s Teas continue to draw over 100 women on Sunday afternoons. 
Special evening programs on prayer and spirituality also are attracting more to Malvern.

For the last few years, at the direction of Malvern’s Board and under the supervision of 
Joseph Capista, the Pilot Programs have made significant progress. The pilot initiative was 
designed to make appropriate adjustments to the traditional retreat design and schedule in 
order to improve the overall quality of the retreat experience. The pilot effort has four clear 
goals to guide its work: 

• �To recruit the strongest retreat directors possible and to rotate  
them through the pilot groups; 

• �To improve the overall retreat environment by a qualitative adherence to silence;

• �To improve the format of the weekend schedule;

• �To recruit an inspiring Saturday afternoon speaker for each pilot group.

There are seven traditional men’s groups and one traditional women’s group who make 
up the pilot groups. The CA Captains of these groups meet on a regular basis and provide 
continual evaluation and new ideas. The quality of the retreat experience has noticeably 
improved. There is a desire to add two more pilot groups in 2017.

In 2015 Malvern also welcomed two significant additions to the weekend groups. The Six-
Three Group provided a Spanish-speaking priest to give conferences to about twenty-five 
new members of their group who speak Spanish. The Most Blessed Sacrament Group 
expanded their program by including a Filipino priest to provide more culturally relevant 
conferences to their Filipino members.

Malvern provided its second retreat weekend for veterans experiencing post-traumatic stress 
disorder. This effort is growing slowly but surely.

While the world may be warm, Malvern remains a hot place for retreat experiences. We 
remain committed to our 103 year tradition of providing retreat experiences that avail more 
and more to authentic encounters with our loving Lord! 

Rev. Msgr. Joseph T. Marino
Rector, Malvern Retreat House

FROM THE RECTOR
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W O R L D  M E E T I N G  
O F  FA M I L I E S
The Pope’s visit to Philadelphia and the World Meeting of 
Families brought new opportunities for spiritual growth at 
Malvern Retreat House. To prepare for the events, Malvern 
hosted a number of retreats on motherhood, fatherhood 
and the family. In addition, the retreat house was blessed 
to host 120 nuns from various religious orders during the 
World Meeting of Families. The sisters started their day at 
5:30am with breakfast and then took a bagged lunch with 
them each day to the city for the events. The Malvern staff 
enjoyed the opportunity to spend time with these wonderful 
religious women. 

“The future is in your hearts and 
in your hands. God is entrusting to 

you the task, at once difficult and 
uplifting, of working with Him in the 

building of the civilization of love.”  
✦ ST. JOHN PAUL II

WPVI-TV came out early in the morning to do a story 
on the sisters staying at Malvern Retreat House for 

the World Meeting of Families.

THANK YOU 

 FOR A WONDERFUL YEAR



 MALVERN RETREAT HOUSE 2015 ANNUAL REPORT | 7

Photos from left to right: 

WPVI-TV came out early in 
the morning to do a story on 
the sisters staying at Malvern 
Retreat House for the World 
Meeting of Families.

Adults with disabilities and 
numerous volunteers paused to 
enjoy a game of bingo during the 
Our Lady of Confidence retreat. 

The Pray, Hope and Don’t Worry 
retreat with Gary Zimak was one 
of the successful new retreats 
offerings at Malvern Retreat 
House. 

“God takes pleasure to see you take your 
little steps; and like a good father who 

holds his child by the hand, He will 
accommodate His steps to yours and will 

be content to go no faster than you.”  
✦ ST. FRANCIS DE SALES

N E W  &  C H A N G I N G  
R E T R E A T S 	
Aside from the retreats on family topics, Malvern 
also offered other new retreat opportunities in 
2015. In the summer for the first time, Malvern 
hosted the Pray, Hope & Don’t Worry Retreat 
with Gary Zimak. The author of books, including 
A Worrier’s Guide to the Bible and From Fear to 
Faith, shared his spiritual insights to more than 
50 retreatants. The feedback was so positive 
from the retreat that Malvern has invited Zimak 
back for another retreat in August 2016. 

In addition, Malvern also created another 
annual tradition with a new director for our 
healing retreat. In the fall of 2015, Malvern 
welcomed Kathleen McCarthy for the new Ad 
Luminum Christi retreat that she will hold yearly. 
McCarthy is a published author and Catholic 
radio broadcaster and has been involved in 
the healing ministry for over four decades. 
Her broad approach retreat ministry, including 
assistance in physical, spiritual and emotional 
healing, was a welcome retreat addition this 
past fall. 

P A C K I N G  T H E 
H O U S E
Several retreats proved to be quite popular 
in 2015, bringing in large groups and much 
spiritual inspiration. Women retreatants packed 
the house for a few retreats, showing their 
desire to enjoy many of the same benefits the 
Men of Malvern have enjoyed for more than a 
century. The Women Afire retreat sold out, as 
did the Father Michael Gaitley retreat, which 
dozens of women attended. 

R E T R E A T S  F O R  
T H O S E  I N  N E E D
With your help, we were able to continue the 
Malvern tradition of providing numerous retreats 
for people in need. In 2015, retreats for adults 
with disabilities and for mothers of children 
with disabilities were great successes. Malvern 
also hosted retreats for formerly homeless men 
and women, for veterans suffering from post-
traumatic stress disorder, for the unemployed and 
for many individuals recovering from addiction. 

THANK YOU 

 FOR A WONDERFUL YEAR

Retreatants from around the country travelled to Malvern Retreat House to attend Fr. Michael 
Gaitley’s Mercy & Mary retreat.

The Pray, Hope and Don’t Worry retreat with Gary Zimak was one of the successful new retreat 
offerings at Malvern Retreat House. 

Adults with disabilities and numerous volunteers paused to enjoy a game of bingo during the Our 
Lady of Confidence retreat. 



T H E  R E N O VA T I O N  
O F  S T .  J O S E P H  H A L L
Malvern Retreat House made much progress on efforts to 
modernize one of the historical buildings on the grounds, St. 
Joseph Hall. Earlier in the year, a new elevator was installed 
and electrical upgrades were made. Plans also were laid 
to renovate the bedrooms, install air conditioning and add 
a conference room. Much of the work is expected to be 
completed by the end of 2016. 

St. Joseph Hall

Construction crews were busy on the grounds of 
Malvern Retreat House in 2015 as several projects got 
underway or were completed. Here are the highlights: 

CAMPUS IMPROVEMENTS

N E W  A R T W O R K  
A T  T H E  FA M I LY  
L I F E  C E N T E R
The entrance of the McShain-Horstmann Family Life Center 
has a new look with the addition of a beautiful mosaic 
above the front doorway. The Christ Pantocrator mosaic 
focuses on the mercy and justice of Jesus Christ. The word 
“Pantocrator” is a Greek word that means “ruler of all,” 
and the iconic image was one of the first images of Christ 
developed in the early Christian church.

C O N S T R U C T I O N  O F 
A  S H R I N E  F O R  O U R 
L A D Y  O F  G U A D A L U P E 
Changes also were made behind the Family Life Center in 
2015 when ground was broken and construction began on 
a new shrine for Our Lady of Guadalupe, the patron saint of 
the Americas and the pro-life movement. The shrine will be 
a welcome addition, particularly for our Latino retreatants. 
It was designed by landscape architect and retreatant Joe 
Cairone, and retreatant John Taddei generously provided 
in-kind construction management services. The project is 
expected to be completed in 2016. 
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B E H I N D 
the S C E N E S

Malvern’s facilities personnel also were busy in 2015 handling 
numerous other projects to spruce up the grounds and make 
needed repairs. More than 200 benches were painted, an 
irrigation system was installed in St. Joe’s courtyard, new 
pavers were placed in front of the Family Life Center, and some 
new lighting was added on outdoor pathways and at the Holy 
Family Shrine.
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BENCHES AND 
KNEELERS
Stephanie Walsh Bielman
Mrs. Biase DeSanto
Family of Lloyd W. Insetta

GROTTO
Janet Suzanne Curtin

IN LIEU OF  
FLOWERS
Herman Bruenger
Joseph F. DiTrolio
Leonard Doughty, Jr.
Denis Gambescia
Vincent J. Gazzillo
Dr. Robert L. Gunderson
Edward W. Hinton
Joseph Kontuly
Thaddeus J. Matthews
Joseph H. Morio
Joseph F. O’Donnell
John Plower
Michael J. Shields

IN KIND GIFTS 
$1-$999
Andrew Berenty
Daniel F. Bubnis
James Lamont
James McMonagle
Honorable Duane D. Milne
$1,000 -$4,999
Gary Molz
Phelps School
G. Russell Reiss, Jr.
Augustine P. Sarno
$5,000 - $10,000
Duane McCarthy, Jr.
Vanguard Employees

GIFTS OF STOCK
Anonymous
Vincent Piotti
Raymond K. Walheim
Edward Gannon

TREE OF LIFE
Grace Alexander
John Caldwell
Deacon Peter Cistaro-Diocese of 
Patterson, NJ
Rose Elsiey-Coyne
Domenica Women’s Retreat Group
Jerome Fiordimondo
Family of Lloyd W. Insetta
William J. Jacko
Michele Matteo
Bruce Matus, Sr.
Carol McCool
Frank J. Noonan
James O’Connor
John A. Olla -  
 Trenton AA Men of Malvern 
Frank Scarpato

ESTATES
Frank G. Brodzik, Sr.
Harriet R. Brown
Joan C. Fairbairn
Vincent J. Gazzillo
Andrew Kiszka
Rose Marie Melcher
Margaret Volansky

MATCHING GIFT
Stanley Black & Decker

LIFETIME GOLD 
MEMBER
Thomas Capolupo
Paul Colletti
Robert W. Duff
Richard P. Geppert
Andrew Montgomery
Jeffrey Sharkus
David A. Yannarell

HOLY FAMILY 
SHRINE
Albert J. DeChristy

PIETA SHRINE
Margaret Long

MAJOR GIFTS
Beneficial Bank Foundation
Connelly Foundation
CTDI
First Niagara Foundation
Stanley and Audrey Goldstein 
Foundation
Independence Blue Cross Foundation

MEMORIALS 
NAMING OPPORTUNITIES&

THANK
YOU 
FOR YOUR SUPPORT
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It was a long road to get to Malvern Retreat House for 
Larry Bucci. Like many other Men of Malvern, his father 

was the first one who encouraged him to come on retreat. 
For ten years though, life got in the way. Bucci was in the 
Navy and went to Vietnam and eventually launched a career 
in the postal service. Finally in 1977, Bucci followed in his 

father’s footsteps, and over the years he created 
some wonderful memories at Malvern. 

 “I was very blessed to come with my 
father in the last years of his life. Some 
of the best moments with my Dad 
were spent on the wooded pathways 
in silence together, enjoying the 
nature that Malvern and its 125 acres 
affords,” Bucci said. “We did a lot 
together. We even did private adoration 
together because of my Dad’s physical 

condition. It was a blessing to be 
there for him because he has 

been there for me many times.”

Bucci now has come for 38 
consecutive years of retreats 

and has served as the CA Captain for the Archbishop 
Fitzmaurice group for seven years. His group has spent a 
number of those years in the retreat pilot program. 

Bucci says the program emphasizes four areas to improve 
the retreat experience: providing high quality retreat 
directors, bringing in national and international guest 
speakers for the retreat, increasing awareness about the 
benefits of silence, and emphasizing the importance of 
the “bring a man” effort, which encourages each returning 
retreatant to bring one new attendee with them on retreat.

“The pilot program is a very valuable effort on the part of 
Malvern to re-energize the retreat experience,” Bucci said. 

The endeavor has benefited Bucci and the other men 
in his retreat group. Bucci says he looks forward to the 
camaraderie among the men, who like him need a retreat 
center like Malvern. 

“Malvern is a very special place,” Bucci said. “To me it is a 
sanctuary - a way to step back from whatever we do in our 
everyday world to focus more on what God has to say to us.”

RETREATANT PROFILES

Sherry DiFonzo says her weekend retreat at Malvern 
Retreat House gives her an unusual opportunity in her life 

-- the opportunity to be alone. The stay at home mother, who 
grew up in a large family, spends her everyday life taking care 
of others’ needs. Therefore, when she came to Malvern for the 
first time nearly five years ago, she found herself focusing on 
the newness of the experience. 

“I never before had gone anywhere by myself for the weekend, and 
I was a little nervous,” DiFonzo said. “By the end of the retreat, I 
realized I wasn’t alone - that God was with me the whole time.”

DiFonzo says that His presence is what has helped her tackle 
other new tasks during the Our Lady of Peace retreats. The 
retreat captains have given DiFonzo opportunities to help in a 
number of ways. DiFonzo says she is an altar server, which she 
only does at Malvern. She also was able to share her thoughts 
at the end of a retreat when participants were encouraged to 
speak about their retreat experience.

“I had never been able to address a group like that,” DiFonzo 
said. “What I learned is that I can do anything with God’s help.”

The positive experience has helped her take on other duties 
from carrying the cross to signing up other women to assist 
with Mass. DiFonzo says it has been rewarding. 

“I know God is everywhere, but I think when you are at 
Malvern, it’s intensified,” DiFonzo said. “I feel closer to God at 
the retreat house than at home or even 
at church on Sunday.”

DiFonzo now says she is looking into 
attending other retreats to allow her 
to benefit from these experiences 
more than once a year. 

 “I want to build on that closeness 
with God,” DiFonzo says. “Each 
year the feeling of peace stays 
with me a little longer when I 
leave, but I will keep coming 
back as long as God 
allows it.”

Larry Bucci - Man of Malvern 

Sherry DiFonzo - Woman of Malvern
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PROSIT 
 $10,000 & ABOVE
Mr. Samuel W. Chairs
Mr. Raymond K. Walheim

FERRECK 
 $5,000 TO $9,999
Mr. Stephen D. Ford
Mr. James J. Fronheiser
Mr. Edward C. Gannon
Mr. John P. Moran

SULLIVAN 
$2,500 - $4,999
Mr. William M. Dunleavy, Sr.
Mr. Frank W. Houder
Mr. Joseph M. Nardi III
Mr. Don L. Slavin, Jr.

SAINT JOHN PAUL II  
MILLENNIUM 
$1,000 TO $2,499
Joseph J. Capista, DMD
Mr. Dominick X. Centurioni
Mrs. Sarah W. Christmyer
Mr. Bruce Cumby
Mrs. Jacqueline J. Delaney
Mr. Frank P. Difonzo
Mr. Thomas B. DiPaolo
Mr. Francis P. Donegan, Jr.
Mr. Charles Eimer
Mr. James A. Fitzsimmons
Mr. Francis T. Foti, Sr.
Mr. Philip Grasso
Mr. Carl J. Gregorio
Mr. Alec Hicks, Jr.
Mr. Paul R. Hirlinger
Mr. Joseph Hobaugh

Mr. Thomas More Holland
Mr. Thomas R. Keiser
Mr. Gregory C. Kurlander
Mr. Tom Leaver
Mr. Stephen MacNamee, Jr.
Mr. Michael T. McGinn
Mr. Thomas J. McParland
Mr. Michael Mulhern
Mr. Tucker T. Mulrooney
Donald W. Nicholson  
 and Associates, Ltd.
Mr. Michael Norton
Mr. Michael D. O’Mara
Mr. David T. Orthwein
Mr. Paul C. Peterson
Mr. Louis J. Rombach
Mr. Carman L. Scotti
Mr. Philip A. Taddeo
Mr. Al W. Tegler, Jr.
Mr. Steve J. Tolkach
Mr. Joseph H. Wilkens
Anonymous

RECTOR 
$750 TO $999
Mr. Francis S. Barrett, Jr.
Mr. Thomas M. Bell
Mr. Francis W. Castiglione
Mr. Henry P. Jacquelin
Mr. James Mellon
Mr. Daniel H. Polett
Mr. David P. White

PRESIDENT 
$500 TO $749
Mr. Bernard M. Anthony
Ms. Dorothy Arthur
Mr. William J. Beatty

Deacon Kevin T. Brady
Mater Christi Council 
Knights of Columbus
Mr. Anthony J. Calise
Deacon Joseph B. Chandler, Jr.
Rev. Msgr. Ralph J. Chieffo
Mr. Anthony J. Colangelo, Sr.
Ms. Janet Suzanne Curtin
Mr. Joseph Deal
Mr. Ronald A. Dinnocenti
Mr. George F. J. Estock
Mr. Eugene J. Ferry
Mr. Philip J. Giangiulio
Mr. Edward F. Glowacki
Mr. Robert L. Kozul
Mr. Joseph R. Levin
Mr. Patrick J. Lippincott
Mr. Maurice LoPiccolo
Mr. John J. Markus
Mr. Patrick J. McCabe, Jr.
Mr. Duane C. McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. Ulderico &  
 Anna Milani Charitable  
 Foundation
Mr. Daniel I. Misko
Mr. Thomas W. Murphy
Mr. Armond (Mondie) A. Novelli
Mr. Vincent J. Piotti
Mr. J. Daniel Rooney, Jr.
Mr. John R. Rossmair
Mr. Joseph J. Santoleri, Sr.
Mr. William V. Taylor
Mr. James A. Veraldi
Mr. William J. Walters
Mr. Robert C. Weirman
Mr. Matthew W. Welsh
Mr. Leonard J. Wood

CORRIGAN 
$250 - $499
Mr. Edward F. Baker
Mr. Richard H. Bapst
Mr. Frank S. Barrett, Sr.
Mr. Daniel M. Bateman
Mr. Michael F. Bavuso
Mrs. Renee Bosich
Mr. William P. Brady
Mr. William J. Bryson
Mr. Paul F. Burger
Mr. Francis J. Catania
Mr. Peter A. Ciliberto, Sr.
Mr. Gary R. Conover
Mr. William Corrado
Mr. W. Scott Cryder
Mr. Mario D’Agostino
Mr. John A. Dawson, Jr.
Mr. Fred J. De Rose
Mr. Michael DelGiorno
Mr. Mark J. DesMarais
Mr. Robert Dietrich
Mr. Anthony R. Dipietro
Mr. Paul L. Donohue, Sr.
Mr. Joseph Duffy, Sr.
Mr. Gus Fanelli
Mr. Lou Farina
Dr. Chris W. Fellin
Mr. Kevin C. Flood
Mr. William C. Foster
Mr. William Fullerton
Mr. Anthony C. Gargiulo
Mr. John M. Gasper, Jr.
Mr. Edmund J. Glabus
Mr. Thomas J. Gorman
Mr. William J. Gormley, Sr.
Mr. Vincent J. Green, Jr.
Mr. Richard S. Guyer

Deacon Robert W. Hamilton
Mr. Walter R. Hauck
Mr. Joseph Heinig
Mr. James E. Hill, Sr.
Mr. Leon Hutton, Jr.
Mr. Raymond R. Innaurato
Mr. George H. Johnson III
Mr. Kevin R. Johnson
Mr. Joseph Keefer
Mr. Dennis P. Kelly
Fr. Edward J. Kennedy
Mr. James F. Kilcoyne
Mr. Patrick R. Laphen
Mr. Thomas P. Leonard
Deacon Paul Logan
Mr. James J. Logue
Mr. Anthony J. Mangano
Mr. Frank G. McCurdy
Mr. Charles J. McGovern
Mr. & Mrs. Shaun McGowan
Mr. Michael J. McMenamin
Mr. Francis J. McMullin, Jr.
Mr. Richard T. Meagher
Mr. Thomas M Moore
Mr. William Moran, Jr.
Mr. Robert J. Morrison
Mr. Vincent J. Murphy
Mr. William P. Murray, Jr.
Ms. Kathryn Newell
Mr. Donald H. Nikolaus
Mr. Frank O’Connor
Mr. Anthony Odorisio
Mr. Paul R. O’Laughlin
Mr. Daniel J. O’Neill
Mr. Joseph C. Pagliaro
Mr. Charles F. Palladino
Mr. Wayne C. Parsil
Mr. Harry Pearce

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS
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ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS

CORRIGAN 
$250 - $499
Mr. Louis J. Picciano
Mr. Booker T. Poole, Jr.
Mr. Anthony J. Reinish
G Russell Reiss, Jr., MD
Mr. James T. Rieker
Mr. William Rinaldi, Jr.
Mr. David B. Ripsom
Mr. Gerald E. Ryan, Jr.
Mr. Joseph Schlegel
Mr. James W. Schultz, Jr.
Mr. Dennis T. Shannon
Mr. Thomas Smedile
Mr. James E. Smith
Mr. Frank J. Sobieski
Mr. Patrick Stumpo
Mr. Donald J. Sweeney
Mr. Vincent Termini
Mr. Clark Tomlinson
Mrs. Marie D. Travaline
Mr. Ronald F. Virostek
Knights of Columbus #1374
Mr. Michael J. Wetzel
Mr. Kevin White
Mr. Raymond R. Zolandz, Sr.
Knights of Columbus -  
 �St. Maxmillian Kolbe 
Council #11319

CENTENNIAL  
$100 TO $249
Mr. Joseph E. Abbott
Mr. Pasquale J. Abruzzese
Mr. Roy Agostinelli
Mr. Frank J. Albergo
Mr. Paul L. Albert
Mr. William J. Angelo
Mr. Vinnie Arcana
Mr. Vincent A. Ardovino, Sr.
Mr. Marc Arrigo
Mr. Albert Avello
Lt. Col. James Avitabile
Mr. Richard H. Bakley
Mr. Whitney Baldwin
Mr. John A. Balz
Mr. Herman T. Banks
Mr. Melville L. Barnes, Jr.
Mr. Joseph F. Barrese
Mr. Robert J. Barrett
Mr. Anthony N. Basilio, Jr.
Mr. Brian J. Bateman
Mr. Timothy Beck
Mr. Kevin Beck
Mr. John E. Behen, Jr.
Mr. Carl Berke
Mr. Joseph .A Bevilacqua
Mr. David J. Bielen
Mr. Thomas M. Bleiler

Ms. Mary Jane Bobrow
Mr. Anthony C. Boccella
Msgr. Richard Bolger
Mr. Edward L. Borneman
Mr. Harold J. Boston
Mr. John S. Bowen
Mr. John J. Bowes, Jr.
Mr. Robert W. Boyce
Mr. Don Boyle
Mr. Edward T. Bradunas
Mr. Frank P. Brennan
Mr. Vincent C. Bresch
Dr. Joseph A. Breslin, Jr.
Mr. William E. Brewer
Mr. Gerard J. Brinkman
Mr. Bernard J. Brunner, Sr.
Mr. Raymond B. Bunch
Mr. Thomas H. Butler
Mr. Ronald G. Cahill
Mr. Patrick F. Callaghan
Mr. Joseph W. Callahan
Mr. John F. Calnan
Mr. John J. Campbell III
Mr. Arthur G. Cantrell, Jr.
Mr. Charles Caprara
Mr. Floyd Carl
Mr. Chris Carney
Mr. George T. Carr
Rev. Msgr. Robert J. Carroll

Mr. Edward F. Carter
Mr. Edmund Cass
Mr. Joseph Cervini
Mr. James A. Chandler
Mr. Edwin J. Chelius
Mr. Greg M. Christensen
Mr. Carmen A. Christopher, Jr.
Mr. Philip C. Ciaverelli
Dr. Anthony J. Cincotta
Mr. John D. Cipollone, Jr.
Mr. Jay P. Cipriani
Mr. John C. Clinkscale
Mr. Maurice (P.J.) P. Close
Mr. Marshall Coakley
Deacon John D. Colanero
Mr. John E. Colarusso
James L. Colombo, MD
Deacon Thomas Concitis
Rev. Christopher R. Cooke
Mr. Triomfo Corbo
Mr. Robert W. Cordero, Jr.
Mr. Anthony Corica
Mr. Ernest C. Cotilus, Jr.
Mr. Francis X. Coyne
Mr. James R. Cranney, Sr.
Mr. David P. Crawford
Mr. Donald A. Crews
Mr. David B. Crouse
Mrs. Susan A. Cryder

Ms. Jodi Curran
Mr. Nick D’Achille
Mr. Dennis P. Daly
Mr. Fal De Saint-Phalle
Mr. William Degnan
Deacon Daniel N. DeLucca
Mr. Charles Denny
Mr. Cornelius F. Dever, Jr.
Mr. Arthur M. Diarcangelo
Mr. Gerald J. DiBerardinis
Mr. Paul J. Diesenbruch
Mr. Edward J. Digiovanni, Jr.
Alphonse J. Digiovanni, MD
Mr. Charles Diliberto
Mr. Joseph DiLolle, Jr.
Ms. Marguerite M. DiLolle
Mr. Ottavio DiProspero
Mr. Joseph E. Dolack
Mr. Ronald V. Donato, Sr.
Mr. Edwin J. Donegan
Mr. D. Anthony Donofrio
Mr. Michael G. Dooley
Mr. Kevin J. Dooner
Mr. Donald A. Dougherty, Sr.
Mr. John V. Dougherty
Mr. Edward Draugelis, Sr.
Mr. Joseph F. Driscoll
Mr. George H. Duane
Mr. Bernard J. Dugan

The Six-Three retreat group welcomed a group of Hispanic 
men from New Jersey to their retreat in June 2015.
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Mr. Thomas J. Duke
Mr. Walter A. Egner
Rev. Mr. William F. Eliason, Sr.
Mr. Kamm Engel
Ms. Elizabeth Erkes
Mr. Edward Fafara
Mr. Christopher L. Farias
Mr. Vincent Favorito
Mr. Jonathan D. Fellin
Mr. Eric S. Fellon
Mr. Anthony J. Fiorenza
Mr. William A. Fitzgerald
Mr. James M. Fitzpatrick
Mr. Roland J. Flacco
Mr. Eugene P. Flanagan
Mr. Timothy Flatley, Jr.
Mr. J. B. Flora
Mr. Paul T. Fraatz, Jr.
Mr. David L. Frantz
Deacon Lawrence P. Froio
Mr. Allan D. Fronheiser
Mr. David Fry
Mr. Peter C. Fulweiler
Mr. J. Joseph Gable
Mr. James G’Angeli
Dr. Ivan Garcia
Mr. Libero A. Gardella
Deacon Robert P. Gellentien
Mr. Robert J. Gilkin, Jr.
Mrs. Martie Gillin
Mr. Michael Gingras
Ms. Gerri Ginter
Mr. Alexander J. Giovannone
Mr. Edmund M Glabus
Ms. Maria Theresa Gonnella
Hon. Levan Gordon
Mr. Ernest D. Granese
Mr. Fred Graziano
Mr. William F. Green III
Mr. John M. Greim
Dr. Lawrence J. Gribb
Mr. Richard B. Grillo, Jr.
Mr. James F. Grugan
Rev. Thomas J. Grumm
Mr. Frank S. Guarrieri, Jr.
Mr. Stephen T. Guinan
Mr. Peter Guzzetti
Mr. Robert D. Guzzon
Mrs. Babara E. Hadnagy
Mr. Thomas P. Haines
Mr. Robert A. Haley
Mr. Jack W. Hallam
Mr. Michael F. Hamel
Mr. Adam J. Haraburda
Mr. William J. Hardnock
Mr. Joseph Harkins

Dr. William V. Harrer III
Mr. James M. Hayman
Mr. Patrick J. Healey
Mr. Richard A. Heffernan
Mr. & Mrs. Louis Heidrick
Mr. Joseph N. Henderson
Mr. James C. Hennessy
Ms. Erin Hess
Rev. Gregory J. Hickey
Mr. Robert J. Hinkle
Mr. Eric J. Hoffmann
Mr. Don Hopkins
Mr. Paul J. Hottinger, Jr.
Mr. Craig B. Houston
Mr. Michael A. Howitz
Mr. David J. Hugenbruch
Mr. James J. Hughes, Sr.
Mr. Joseph F. Hunt
Mr. Fred J. Hurban
Mr. Robert S. Hurst
Mr. Leon Hutton, Sr.
Mr. Leonard J. Hvizdos
Mr. Joseph P. Ianni
Ms. Dorothy Ilvento-Theros
Mr. Guido Ingegneri
Mr. Joseph H. Jorda
Mr. Norbert W. Josten
Mr. Paul E. Kalejta
Mr. Daniel Kane
Mr. Timothy E. Kardish
Mr. Robert Karpin
Mr. Edward H. Kelleher
Mr. Lawrence J. Kelly
The Marketing Audit
Ms. Brigid Kernan
Mr. Lew B. Killmer, Jr.
Mr. Charles E. King
Mr. John T. Kirby
Mr. Louis J. Klement
Mr. Edward Klenk
Dr. Jerome A. Kleponis
Mr. Charles A. Knott, Jr.
Mr. William L. Kochler, Jr.
Mr. Joseph S. Kolen, Jr.
Mr. Eugene E. Koncz
Mr. John J. Kopko
Mr. James T. Krause
Mr. Michael Kret
Mr. Joseph P. Krisciunas
Mr. Frank Kulakowski
Mr. Raymond L. Kunkel, Jr.
Dr. Robert J. Labaczewski
Dr. Joseph LaBricciosa
Mr. Thomas J. LaCorte

Mr. Richard J. Lafashia
Mr. Armando Lagrutta
Mr. James P. Lake, Jr.
Deacon Al A. Lamonaca, Jr.
Deacon Walter C. Lance
Hon. Frank M. Lario, Jr.
Mr. David Leary
Mr. Edward J. Leemon
Mr. Walter J. Legenstein, Jr.
Dr. Patrick J. Lenahen
Mr. Michael M. Lencsak
Mr. John M. Linge
Mr. Benjamin J. Linowski, Jr.
Mr. Frederick B. Little
Mr. Joseph F. LoCasale
Mr. Robert E. Locasale
Mr. James J. Logan
Mr. Bernard J. Long, Jr.
Mr. Vincent Lowry
Mr. Thomas Lynch
Dr. John J. Lynch
Mr. James F. Lynch
Mr. Kevin Maccarella
Mr. Americo J. Maccarone
Mr. Michael Maio
Rev. Wilfred F. Maloney
Mr. Arthur A. Mami, Sr.
Mr. William R. Mancini
Mr. Edward R. Manley
Mrs. Ellen J. Mansfield
Mr. Fred J. Marenco, Jr.
Mr. John A. Marianelli
Rev. Msgr. Joseph T. Marino
Mr. James P. Marketto
Mr. Dominic Marucci
Mr. Silvio P. Marucci
Mr. Edward T. Marzen
Mr. Chuck P. Marzen, Jr.
Mr. Thomas R. Masino
Mr. Lewis A. Maylath
Mr. Michael A. Mazza
Mr. Joseph McAfee
Mr. John W. McAleer, Jr.
Mr. Donald F. McAvoy, Jr.
Mrs. Anita M. McBride
Mr. Raymond J. McCabe
Mr. Brian F. McCaffrey
Mr. Edmond McCarthy
C. Dale McClain, Esq.
Mr. Thomas J. McCuch
Mr. Gerald V. McDevitt
Mr. John J. McDonnell

Mr. Cornelius P. McGinley
Mr. John E. McGinley
Mr. James P. McGinley
Mr. Daniel J. McGonigle
Rev. Msgr. Charles E. McGroarty
Mr. John J. McGuire
Mr. Thomas McHenry
Mr. Patrick H. McKay
Mr. Charles E. McKee
Mr. Joseph J. McKeown
Mr. Terence J. McLaughlin
Mr. James M. McMonagle
Deacon Robert E. McMullen
Mr. Gerard J. McPhillips
Mrs. Diane C. Meo
Mr. Anthony Messina
Mr. Louis R. Miccio
Rev. Engelbert G. Michel
Mr. Robert J. Miller
Mr. James J. Miller
Ms. Kaitlyn Mincer
Mr. Jerome S. Miranda
Mr. Michael J. Moffa
Mr. Frank Molinaro IV
Mr. Sean Mooney
Mr. Patrick H. Mooney
Mr. Robert J. Moore
Dr. Michael F. Moore
Mr. Armando F. Moral
Mr. Edward F. Moran
Mr. Roderick A. Morrison
Mr. John G. Morrison
Rev. Msgr. Ignatius L. Murray
Mr. Frank A. Mutter, Sr.
Mr. Edmond J. Nader, Jr.
Mr. Frank J. Nessel
Mr. Leonard W. Nesterak
Mr. William T. Newmiller
Mr. Joseph Nichols
Mr. Ronald S. Nighswander
Mr. Philip Nobile
Mr. Charles S. Nolan
Mr. Dennis E. Nolen
Mr. Frank J. Noonan
Mr. Joseph L. Novak
Mr. John J. Novak
Mr. Joseph W. O’Brien
Mr. James F. O’Connor, Jr.
Mr. Bernard A. O’Connor

Mr. David O’Connor
Mr. Charles Odgers
Ms. Lilla May O’Donohue
Mr. John A. Olimpo
Mr. Edward E. O’Lone
Mr. Ogden Oswald
Mr. Joseph F. Pajak
Mr. Carmelo J. Palazzo
Mr. Paul E. Pallas
Mr. Dominic J. Panacio
Mr. Denis R. Pancoast
Mr. Frank Panna III
Mr. Samuel A. Paolella, Sr.
Mr. Samuel A. Paranzino
Ms. Rose M. Parham
Mr. Gary R. Parosky
Mr. John J. Patriarca
Ms. Denise Patterson
Mr. Joseph M Pawluczyk
Mr. Chuck C. Pellegrini
Mr. Nicholas J. Pepe
Mr. Paul J. Peterson
Mr. Patrick Phillips
Mr. Walter F. Piatek
Mr. Edward Pieslak
Mr. Eric Pilacik
Mr. Emil Pilacik
Mr. John J. Piligno
Mr. Mark Pinto
Mr. Clifford T. Piontkowski
Mr. Stanley H. Piotrowski
Mr. Robert S. Piznar
Mr. Edward A. Pizzi
Mr. Leon Z. Plocha
Mr. Hugh Pody, Sr.
Mr. Edward M. Poli
Mr. David J. Popko
Mr. Michael E. Porter
Mr. Tom F. Praiss
Mr. John J. Prendergast, Jr.
Mr. Joseph Purcell
Mr. Stephen J. Quigley
Mr. Kevin P. Quinn
Mr. & Mrs. Norm Racine
Mr. Philip R. Rapone
Mr. Edmund Reardon
Mr. James Reif, Jr.

“You learn to 
speak by speaking, 

to study by studying, to run by 
running, to work by working, and just 

so, you learn to love by loving.” 
✦ ST. FRANCIS DE SALES

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS
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T H E  G O O D  
S H E P H E R D  C L U B

Have you ever asked yourself 
what legacy you want to 
leave the world? Have you 
considered your legacy 
of faith? If God, love, and 
reconciliation are part of your 
core tenets that you wish to 
pass onto future generations, 
then prayerfully consider 
becoming a member of our 
Good Shepherd Club. 

Members of the Good Shepherd 
Club asked themselves these 
same questions, and after some 
meaningful conversations with their 
family on the impact Malvern had 
on their lives, together they decided 
to include Malvern Retreat House in 
their estate planning. 

While Malvern is certainly the 
beneficiary of these gifts, many 
family members find peace in 
knowing that their loved one’s legacy 
of faith will continue and impact 
future generations. 

Joining the Good Shepherd Club 
just may be the most far reaching 
personal gift you will ever make. 

DEVELOPMENT 

NEWS & SPECIAL EVENTS

The 2015 St. Joseph the Worker honorees posed for a group photo with Malvern’s rector and president. Back Row: Msgr. Joseph 
Marino, Jim Nolen, The Most Reverand Robert P. Maginnis, Martie Gillin, Jim Fitzsimmons; Front Row: Bob Sims and Lou Baldwin

Since our beginning in 1912, Malvern Retreat House has depended on 
the prayers and financial support of the Men and Women of Malvern 
to help meet the expenses associated with operating this wonderful 
ministry. The retreat fee that we ask of our retreatants only covers 
the retreat costs: food, lodging, and programs. It is the money raised 
through our development efforts that help fund the day-to-day 
operations, maintaining our beautiful grounds and facility upkeep.

Malvern offers several programs and special events in hopes of making it easier 
for folks to provide financial support. The monies raised by our Annual Appeal, 
Membership Drive, Art Show, Golf Outings, Memorial Naming Opportunities, 
Communion Mass and Luncheon, and Gifts from Estate Plans, all play a vital role in 
the continuation of our mission of Bringing People Closer to Christ.

On behalf of our board, associates, and the 1.3 million retreatants we have served,  
I thank you for love and continued support Malvern Retreat House. 

Prosit,

Michael Norton
Vice President of Institutional Advancement

BECOME A MEMBER
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DEVELOPMENT 

NEWS & SPECIAL EVENTS
G O L F  O U T I N G S
In 2015, Malvern Retreat House continued its tradition of 
hosting two golf outings each year. In our first event in May, 82 
golfers joined us for our Golf Classic at Cedarbrook Country 
Club. Proceeds from this event benefited Malvern Cares, which 
provides funding for our retreats for those in need. 

Months later in the fall, we headed to Sandy Run Country Club 
for the Don Gallagher Memorial Golf Outing. This outing included 
88 golfers, which was the best turnout to date, along with guest 
speakers Matt and Joe Steven. Matt is a talented athlete who 
was born blind. He drove golf balls at one of the tees for each 
foursome, giving the teams the option of using this drive to help 
their score. We thank him and all our guests and golfers for 
supporting Malvern Retreat House during these special events. 

Golf Committee Chairman Brian McCormick, pictured on the right, was one of our winners 
of the best dressed contest. He was joined on the course by family members and friends.

A N N U A L  A R T  S H O W
Art Show 2015 was Malvern Retreat House’s best show 
to date. More than 530 pieces of art were sold, bringing 
in about $105,000. The event also brought in hundreds of 
visitors to enjoy the beautiful McShain-Horstmann Family 
Life Center and the retreat center grounds. The show 
included many art forms, ranging from paintings and jewelry 
to sculpture, and it also included a special focus section on 
fiber art. Malvern Retreat House owes much of the show’s 
success to our fantastic volunteer art show committee, 
which helps with the show each year. We would like to thank 
them for their support since we couldn’t do it without them!

C O M M U N I O N  L U N C H E O N
Our annual Communion Mass and Luncheon in November 
gave attendees the opportunity to pray for the retreat 
house’s future and to honor the recipients of the St. Joseph 
the Worker Awards. The 2015 recipients were:

➤ �Lou Baldwin is a former staff writer for Philadelphia’s The 
Catholic Standard and Times and current writer for its 
online successor Catholicphilly.com.

➤ �Martie Gillin is nationally recognized as the founder of 
SpeakUp! - a powerful movement to create a culture of 
communication in our homes and our schools.

➤ �James A. Nolen III has been active in numerous 
Catholic organizations, including Catholic Charities, the 
Stewards of St. John Neumann, Saint Charles Borromeo 
Seminary’s Board of Trustees, and the Papal Foundation. 

➤ �Robert J. Sims is a 66-year member of the Malvern 
Retreat League and the past president of the Catholic 
Philopatrian Literary Institute. 

We congratulate our award recipients,  
and thank everyone who attended the  
events on this special day.

Art Show 2015 included a special focus exhibit of fiber art. 
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R E V E N U E

$ 4 , 1 0 4 , 6 3 4

S O U R C E S  O F  F U N D S

$ 7 4 1 , 7 1 7

 Retreats  $3,312,231 

 Development 729, 617

 Capital Campaign 12,100

 Other Income 78,521

 Investment Income (27,835)

 Total Revenue  $4,104,634 

 Annual Fund  $252,902 

 Major Gifts  80,250 

 Membership  97,550 

 Remembrance  64,665 

 Deferred Gifts  146,157 

 Special Events 60,163 

 Memorial Fund  27,930 

Total  
Development 
Revenue 

 729,617 

Capital  
Campaign  
Revenue 

 12,100 

 $741,717 FI
N

A
N

C
IA

LS
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U S E S  O F  F U N D S

 $ 7 4 1 , 7 1 7

E X P E N S E S

$ 3 , 8 8 8 , 3 9 4
 Retreats  $3,026,889 

 Development 292,261

 Administration  825,817 

 Total Expense  4,144,967 

Less:  
Asset Depreciation 

 256,573 

Total Expense,  
less: depreciation  $3,888,394 

Fundraising  $150,194 

Administration  53,283 

Allocated Expenses  46,898 

Printing & Postage 29,249 

Memorials  1,479 

Remembrance  11,158 

Funds Allocated for Projects  437,356 

Total  
Development  
Expense 

 729,617 

Funds Allocated for 
Capital Projects 

 12,100 

 $741,717 
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R E C R U I T I N G  A N D  R E T E N T I O N

ACCOMPLISHMENTS
H O S P I T A L I T Y

NUMBER OF  
RETREATANTS: 

20,092
NUMBER OF  

RETREAT GROUPS: 

223
TOTAL  

MEALS SERVED: 

106,138

TOTAL OVERNIGHT 
RETREATANTS: 

14 ,976
STATES OF  

RETREATANTS: 

33 STATES

COUNTRIES OF  
RETREATANTS:  

3  COUNTRIES

C’MON BACK CAMPAIGN: In April of 2015, we reached out 
to all those retreatants whose last retreat was between 2005 
and 2011. One hundred fifty-seven of those retreatants returned 
to Malvern in 2015 for a retreat program, and fifty of them 
returned to a traditional Men/Women of Malvern Retreat.
PARISH PULPIT TALKS: In 2015, the Malvern Speakers 
Bureau spoke to at least twenty-one parishes. Thirty-eight 
people from those parishes attended a traditional Malvern 
retreat. We almost gained an average of two new retreatants 
per parish. In ten of the twenty-one parishes, two or more 
people attended a Traditional retreat. 
SPEAKERS BUREAU: We recruited three new speakers to our 
Speakers Bureau, and all three have helped us share the workload 
speaking at various parishes throughout the tri-state area.
ST. PAUL SOCIETY FOR FEARLESS EVANGELIZATION:
 In April we launched the “One New Man. One New Woman” 
Campaign. Each recruiter who brings a new retreatant is 
recognized on their retreat weekend and inducted into the St. 
Paul Society For Fearless Evangelization. 

RECRUITING: We created a “Key Action Date” calendar for 
every traditional Men/Women of Malvern group that provides 
hard dates as to where a group’s recruiting progress should be 
leading up to the retreat all the way back to four months out.

Also, we created a Retreat Committee Assignment worksheet 
where each committee member is now assigned to 
approximately four groups and is expected to maintain contact 
with the captain throughout the year. 

PILOT PROGRAM: In 2015, five new traditional retreat groups 
were added to the Pilot Program: Nativity BVM, Immaculate 
Conception, Most Blessed Sacrament, St. Pius X , and Our 
Lady of Peace.
YOUNG ADULTS: Our attendance at the annual May Young 
Adult Retreat increased slightly in 2015 from 2014 by three 
more retreatants.
We hosted a Young Adult Leadership Retreat for the first time 
in the fall led by Sr. Janet Baker, whose expertise is leadership 
building skills, and Fr. Chris Walsh, who has worked with the 
Catholic Leadership Institute. 

Our Star Of Bethlehem video presentation with commentary 
from Dr. Rocco Martino was opened to all ages. Fifteen of the 
eighty attendees were young adults, but eighty attendees was 
a great showing for the annual Advent event. 

TRAINING FOR RECRUITING: Held our largest attended 
training session in the fall with more than forty recruiters present.
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ACCOMPLISHMENTS
D E V E L O P M E N T
2015 ACCOMPLISHMENTS 
➤ �Surpassed total development goal by $114,670  

for a total of $741,717.
➤ �Surpassed Membership goal by $2,550 for a total of $97,550.
➤ �Increased gifts to annual appeal by $13,176 for a total of $252,902
➤ �The 2015 Art Show took in $107,484.  

This is an increase of $17,781 over 2014.
➤ �Received $146,157 from the estates of 8 Good Shepherd Club members.
➤ �Secured $71,000 in grant awards.
➤ �Raised $28,015 for the Pope Francis Bearers  

of Hope Scholarship Fund
➤ �Provided scholarships for 51 retreatants
➤ �Provided 12 scholarships for the Veterans With PTSD Retreat
➤ �Enrolled six new Lifetime Members.
➤ �Hosted 225 people at the November 15th Communion Mass and Luncheon.
➤ �Hosted 100 people at the October 16th Catholic Business 

Leaders’ Breakfast. 

F I S C A L  A F FA I R S
➤ �Working with the Senior Staff, monitored monthly expenses and 

regularly compared to the budget. With this information, closely 
assisted senior staff in preparing a more accurate budget for 2015. 

➤ �Prepared work papers for the Workers Compensation audit 
which, for the second straight year, enabled the auditor to 
perform the audit in less than 30 minutes, and resulted in a refund 
of premium ($11,409).

➤ �Drafted and processed paperwork with the Pennsylvania 
Department of Labor and Industry that kept unemployment 
compensation claims to as low as possible.

➤ �Worked with our retirement plan administrators to update the 
Plan Document and repair previously uncorrected errors with the 
403(b) Plan.

➤ �Assisted in the modification of our mortgage debt, avoiding costly 
title insurance ($7,000) and resulting in a current reduction in debt 
service payments of over $5,000 per month.

➤ �Manage cash flow avoiding drawdowns from reserves.
➤ �Performed desired accounting projects which help us avoid the 

need to bring in costly consultants.

REMEMBRANCE 
MASS
Malvern Retreat House hosted its annual 
Mass of Remembrance in September. 
An open air Mass was held on the 
McCarthy Patio in the courtyard of the 
McShain-Horstmann Family Life Center. 
The event honors deceased members of 
the retreat house and their loved ones. 

Malvern offers many options to honor 
a loved one through its naming 
opportunities. If you would like 
more information, please contact 
Edie Petillo at 484-321-2544 or 
epetillo@malvernretreat.com for  
more details. 

MASS & AWARDS

ANNUAL AWARDS
Nearly 300 people gathered at Malvern 
Retreat House in the Spring of 2015 for the 
Annual Awards Dinner. This year the awards 
were given to the following individuals:

➤ �William M. Lennox Award: Ronald 
and Lorraine Donato family and the 
Richard and Anna Tate family.

➤ �John Ferreck Award: Past Chairman 
Francis J. Marx 

➤ �Distinguished Achievement Awards: 
Eighteen new 50-year men and two 
retiring board members Francis S. 
Barrett Jr. and Francis J Marx Sr. 

➤ �Chairman Award Honorees: Joseph 
J. Capista (Six-Three Group), Francis X. 
Coyne (Thanksgiving IHM Group), Malvern 
Retreat Director Kathleen McCarthy, 

and Anthony Odorisio (Immaculate 
Conception Group)

➤ �Kathleen Perry Award: Brother William 
Hudson 

➤ �John J. Sullivan Awards: Christopher 
J. Costello (Edward J. Friel Memorial 
Group), Frederick M. Durso Sr. (Our Lady 
of Fatima Group), Robert J. Merkert 
(Epiphany Group), James R. Molinari Esq. 
(Caenaculum Group), Joseph J. Spangler 
(Mid-May Group) and Patrick Whalen 
(Holy Family Group). 

➤ �Outstanding Service Awards: Dining 
Services’ Student Associates, James 
Gemmell, Louis C. Piombino,  
Mark Schugsta and Steve Shreiner

➤ �Joseph F. O’Donnell Captains Hall of 
Fame: William J. Bryson (Most Blessed 
Sacrament Group) and Louis M. Greco 
(St. John Neumann Group). 
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CENTENNIAL  
$100 TO $249
Mr. Joseph Renk
Mr. Robert T. Repko
Mr. James M. Revel
Mr. Pasquale S. Riccobono
Mr. Francis J. Rice
Mr. Francis A. Rice
Rickes Associates, Inc.
Dr. Joseph A. Riggs, Sr.
Mr. Anthony N. Ritona
Mr. Mark T Roberts
Deacon Donald W. Rogozenski
Mr. William Roman, Jr.
Mr. William J. Romanow
Mr. Kenneth Romanowski
Mr. Louis H. Rombach
Ms. Carmen Romero
Fr. Thomas Rooney
Deacon William R. Rowley, Sr.
Mr. Charles J. Roy
Mr. Joseph Ruggieri
St. Helena Church
Mr. Michael J. Rzucidlo
Mr. Dennis J. Saake
Mr. Thomas B. Sabatino
Mr. Nicholas A. Sacchetti
Mr. Nicholas C. Santoleri

Mr. Michael Scalpato
Mr. Raymond M. Scannapieco
Mr. Richard A. Schappell
Mr. William F. Schoenhut, Jr.
Mr. James P. Scholz
Mr. Robert Scott
Mr. Clarence C. Seifen
Mr. Joseph R. Serianni
Deacon Joseph F. Sexton
Mr. Joseph A. Shelcusky
Mr. William A. Shimp, Jr.
Mr. Paul F. Sides III
Mr. Timothy A. Siegrist
Mr. William Slade
Mr. John F. Slanga
Mr. Howard D. Smith
Mr. James L. Smith
Mr. Paul J. Smith, Jr.
Mrs. Ann M. Smith
Mr. James D. Smith, Jr.
Mr. James W. Smith
Mr. Thomas S. Sobieszczyk
Mr. David Sodano
Mr. Thomas J. Sopko
Mr. Alan S. Speaker, Sr.
Mr. Robert A. Spencer
Mr. John Stagliano
Mr. Patrick J. Stanton

Mr. Dennis M. Stape
Mr. Greg Stefankiewicz
Mr. William A. Stemplewicz
Mr. William I. Stubits
Mr. Barry Suszynski, Sr.
Mr. Matthew A. Swierzewski
Mr. Stephen J. Sykes
Mr. Carmine J. Taglieri
Rev. Carmen F. Taraborelli
Mr. Paul J. Taraschi, Jr.
Mr. Richard A. Tate, Sr.
Mr. Joseph A. Testa
Mr. Larry Teti
Mrs. Kathryn R. Thomas
Mr. Joseph E. Thomas
Mr. Melvin D. Thornton
Mr. Chris Tomlinson
Mr. Robert J. Toscani
Mr. James N. Tota
Mr. Daniel F. Trost, Jr.
Mr. Stephen A. Tulli
Mr. Steven Turner
Mr. John P. Turnick
Mr. Gregg K. Valentine
Mr. Robert Varela
Mr. Franklin T. Varone
Mr. Tito A. Vespasiani
Mrs. Irene H. Wallin

Mr. Thomas E. Walls, Jr.
Mr. Daniel J. Walsh
Mr. John P. Walsh
Mr. Vince Walsh
Mr. Richard F. Walton
Mr. Anthony F. Walus
Ms. Anne Ward
Mr. Jack J. Warnock, Jr.
Mr. David E. Watson
Mr. Tony Watson
Mr. Stephen K. Weaver
Mr. Harry V. Webster
Mr. Thomas J. Welsh
Mr. Frank Welsh
Mr. Raymond J. Whalen
Mr. James J. Whalen
Mr. Howard J. Williams
Mr. Edward R. Wise II
Mr. George F. Wood
Mr. Anthony J. Wysocki
Mr. George T. Yanchik
Mr. Joseph V. Yandoli
Mr. Kristofer Youtz
Mr. Paul L. Zamberlan
Mr. Donald A. Zamborsky
Dr. Charles L. Zimliki, Sr.
Rev. Fr. Charles Zlock
Mr. Brian Zwaan

Stanley Black & Decker, Inc.
 Bible Study Group

BENEFACTOR  
$50 TO $99
Mr. Alfonso C. Abruzzi
Mr. Travis Alcoy-Quinn
Mr. Jake Alcoy-Quinn
Mr. Philip Altomare
Mr. Nicholas J. Amato, Sr.
Mr. Thomas J. Andrew
Mr. Jack J. Angelo
Mr. Mark Angelo
Mr. Jody Arena
Mr. Thomas E. Arnold, Sr.
Mr. Peter Avellino
Mr. Edward R. Badyna
Ms. Cathy Barton
Mr. Michael J. Basquill
Ms. Joanne M. Bauer
Mr. Larry Beat
Miss Ann M. Bell
Mr. George C. Bell
Mr. Raymond J. Bencivengo
Mr. Larry L. Benecke
Mr. Adam Benton
Joseph Bering, MD
Mr. Christopher J. Berner

TH
EN

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS
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Mr. Lawrence W. Bily
Mr. Francis J. Bizon
Deacon Darrell Blackwell
Mr. Robert W. Blaisse
Mr. David F. Bohn
Mr. Lee J. Bolmer
Dr. Joseph V. Bondi
Mr. Michael Bonetti
Mr. Edward Bongard, Jr.
Ms. Diane L. Bootz
Ms. Carole A. Bothell
Ms. Barbara A. Bovell
Mr. John M. Brenner
Mr. Robert V. Bresnahan
Mr. Bart F. Brigidi
Mr. Joseph F. Broderick
Mr. Tomas Brogan
Mrs. Ellen M. Brown
Mr. Dominick F. Bucciarelli
Mr. James Burns
Mr. John Robert Bursley
Mr. Michael Butler
Mr. Mark L. Candidi
Rev. John A. Cannon
Mr. Charles Carbo, Jr.
Mr. Robert Carey
Mr. Joseph P. Carle
Mr. William J. Carlin
Dr. Guy J. Carnabuci
Mr. Thomas Charles Cary, Jr.

Mr. Joseph J. Casey
Mr. Vincent A. Catrambone
Mr. John J. Cawley
Mr. Vincent Ciarlante
Mr. Joseph M. Cincotta
Mr. Anthony J. Cinkutis
Mr. Jules Cipollone
Mr. John D. Cipollone
Mr. Ralph J. Citrino
Mr. Thomas J. Civic
Mr. Joe Clark
Mr. Domenico Coceano
Mr. John J. Coen
Mr. Robert M. Colleluori
Mr. Vincent F. Colonna
Mr. Gene Concordia
Mr. Charles A. Connell, Jr.
Mr. John M. Connelly
Mr. Thomas E. Connor
Mr. Albert G. Cordero
Mr. Richard G. Crofton
Mr. Caesar C. Crognale
Mr. William J. Crossland
Mrs. Margaret Mary Crowe
Mr. Robert F. Crowe
Mr. James E. Csencsitz
Dr. Bret A. Daniels
Mr. Pat D’Antonio
Mrs. Joanne Dearlove
Mrs. Carole Debernardi

Mr. Paul J. Decoursey, Jr.
Mr. Benjamin J. DeFrancesco
Mr. James S. Denny
Mr. Pasquale G. D’Esposito
Mr. George L. Dicugno
Mr. George L. DiCugno
Mr. Nicholas P. Dienna
Mr. Anthony DiFlorio III
Mr. Ralph G. Digiovanni
Rick A. DiLiberto, Esq.
Mr. Joseph DiMarcantonio
Mr. Blaise A. DiMiceli
Mr. Mario Dinolfo
Mr. Alfred J. DiNorscia, Sr.
Mr. Emil B. Dix
Mr. John J. Donahue
Mr. Len Dornberger
Mr. Thomas W. Dougherty
Mr. John J. Dougherty, Jr.
Mr. John P. Duff
Mr. Kenneth G. Dugan, Jr.
Mr. Vincent P. Durso
Mr. Frank F. Dziedzic
Mr. George Edel
Mr. James Ennis
Mr. John A. Everts
Mr. Joseph M. Falcone
Mr. Daniel P. Faust
Mr. William J. Fehrman
Mr. S Raymond Fitzpatrick

Mr. John J Flannery, Jr.
Mr. George W. Flick
Mr. Alfred S. Foley
Mr. Dennis J. Friel
Mr. Frank B. Gabranski
Mr. Patrick E. Gallagher
Mr. Michael F. Gallagher, Sr.
Mr. Gerald Gallagher
Mr. Daniel T. Gallo, Jr.
Mr. Robert Gallop, Sr.
Mr. Bob F. Galvin
Mr. Frank J. Gappa, Sr.
Mr. Edward L. Garbacz
Ms. Elaine Gartland
Mr. Thomas C. Gates
Mr. Paschal C. Gazzillo
Mr. Anthony W. Gentile
Mr. Ronald J. George, Sr.
Ms. Barbara Gilbert
Mr. Philip H. Glatfelter II
Mr. Chris Gormley
Mr. Roy B. Gorson
Mr. John L. Graham, Jr.
Mark J. Granada, MD
Mr. Mario Gregorio
Mr. John Griffin
Mr. Thomas H. Gudowicz
Mr. Donald Guy, Jr.
Mr. Edward F. Guza
Deacon Raymond F. Gwynn, Sr.

Mr. John Harkins, Jr.
Mr. David J. Harkins
Dr. Nathan D. Harvey
Mr. Robert L Hauer
Mr. James P. Hausmann, Jr.
Mr. Frank K. Hawley
Mr. Paul H. Hayes
Mr. George H. Hee, Jr.
Mr. John J. Hegarty
Mr. Thomas M. Henderson, Sr.
Mr. Thomas F. Hennigan, Jr.
Ms. Eileen Herbert
Deacon Paul J. Hiryak
Mr. Tom F. Holmes
Mater Christi Home Association
Capt. Edward W Hosken, Jr.
Mr. John Howley
Mr. Shawn Huber
Mr. & Mrs. Damon &  
 Donna Ireland
Mrs. Marilyn J. Iseminger
Mr. Thomas Jarvis
Mr. Edward F. Jefferis
Mr. Edward Johnstone
Mr. Joseph M. Jones, Sr.
Mr. Michael R. Jones
Mr. George R. Jordan
Mr. Ralph Julia
Mr. Terence E. Kane
Mr. Paul E. Kane

For decades Malvern Retreat House has 
kept the tradition of holding an annual Captains 

Conclave, where our volunteer retreat leaders gather for 
encouragement on keeping our retreat ministry going strong.

NOW
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BENEFACTOR  
$50 TO $99
Christopher Kane, PhD
Mr. Glenn Kauffman
Mr. Joseph J. Keating
Mr. Thomas C. Keiser
Mr. John T. Kelley
Mr. Frank P. Kelly, Sr.
Mr. Thomas K. Kelly, Jr.
Mr. Robert C. Kelly
Mr. William Kilner
Mr. Robert M Kinslow
Mr. Paul P. Koester
Mr. Paul Kolodchak
Mr. Robert A. Kovick
Mr. Michael F. Kozempel, Jr.
Mr. Michael V. Krumenacker
Mr. Peter J. Kudless
Mr. Harold J. Kyne
Mr. Paul C. Lamanteer
Mr. Robert W. Lang, Sr.
Mr. John J. Langan, Jr.
Mr. Edgar J. Langdon
Mr. John N. Larcinese
Mr. Anthony LaSpada
Ms. Sandra T. Layton
Mr. Robert Leidy
Mr. David G. Leonetti
Mr. Michael G. Lese
Mrs. Marilyn Lieb
Mr. Keith S. Liggett
Mr. Robert T. Ligowski
Mr. John H. Loeper
Mr. James A. Lovett
Mr. Rocco V. Lubrano
Mr. Robert H. Lutz
Mr. Anthony Maccarella
Mr. W. Thomas MacPherson
Mr. Edward Madden
Rev. Shaun L. Mahoney
Mr. Brett E. Malick
Mr. Theodore Mann
Mr. John J. Markus, Jr.
Mr. Matthew R. Martelli
Mr. Rocco J. Mastrocola
Mr. Salvatore V. Mattoccia
Mr. John T. Maxwell
Mr. Charles P. Mc Cormick
Mr. Joseph F. McAllister
Mr. Jack J. McAllister
Mr. Robert T. McCaffrey
Mr. James W. McCarry
Mr. Ed McCauley
Mr. Kevin M. McClellan, Sr.
Mr. Gerald E McDermott
Mr. Robert McDonnell
Mr. Glen McElravy
Mr. James A. McErlean, Jr.
Mr. James P. McFadden, Sr.
Mr. James J. McGann

Mr. James F. McGinley
Mr. Patrick McGroary
Mr. Charles T. McGuigan
Mr. Charles J. McHugh
Mr. John L. McIntyre
Mr. Thomas S. McKeon
Mr. James F. McLaughlin
Mr. Robert R. McLaughlin III
Mr. William McMahon
Mr. John P. McMahon, Jr.
Mr. Fran McManus
Mr. Christopher McNamara
Mr. Joseph B. McNamee, Jr.
Mr. John J. McPhelim
Mr. Richard McVoy, Jr.
Mr. Kenneth Mertz
Mr. John M. Mesure
Mr. Robert Miller
Mr. Richard P. Milletics
Mr. Charles G. Miriello
Mr. Lawrence H. Mitchell
Mr. Robert E. Moore
Mr. Mark Moran
Mr. Robert J. Motley
Mr. Charles P. Mungan, Sr.
Mr. John J. Muntz
Mr. Joseph G. Murphy
Mr. Harry J. Nash
Mr. Mark J. Noonan
Ms. Maureen Notebaert
Mr. Ivar Nyhus
Mr. David O’Brien
Mr. Brian J. Odelli
Msgr. William J. O’Donnell
Mr. Gerald P. O’Hara
Mr. Michael J. O’Mara
Mr. Daniel J. O’Neill
Mr. Robert J. Pannepacker
Mr. James A. Parton, Sr.
Mr. Andrew Pastorek
Mr. Ralph F. Pavese
Mr. Andrew Pedlow
Julio Perez, Jr. Ed.D
Mr. Jeffrey J. Poehlmann
Mr. David Pohlmann
Mr. Harry Powell
Mr. Paul G. Prendergast
Mr. Francis L. Quinlan
Mr. Dennis J. Quinn
Mr. James L. Quinn
Mr. Joseph F. Rapone
Mr. Andrew T. Rasp
Mr. Lee P. Reinert
Mr. John F. Reing
Mr. Gary Riccio
Mr. Nicholas J. Ricciuti
Mr. F. J. Rizzo
Mr. Joseph M. Robinson
Mr. Arthur H. Rodriguez
Mr. Ismael J. Rodriguez

Mr. Thomas E. Roesch
Mr. Paul C. Ruebenacker
Mr. Joseph A. Russo
Mr. Stephen H. Saboe, Sr.
Mrs. Anne C. Sabol
Mr. Michael P. Sabol
Mr. John J. Salpino
Mr. Joseph Salvo
Mr. Tom Sarosky
Mr. Lee J. Savant
Mr. Jim Scantlin
Mr. Anthony J. Scarcelli
Mr. Richard Schlottenmeier
Mr. Peter M. Schumacher
Mr. Edward J. Schwarz
Mr. Albert Settembrino, Jr.
Mr. Michael P. Sheffer
Mr. Sam Singer
Mr. Brian J. Skorup
Mr. Harry W. Smeck
Ms. Dorothy Smith
Mr. Michael C. Smith, Sr.
Mr. Robert Snyder
Mr. Dennis S. Sommer
Mr. David C. Spangler, Jr.
Mr. Robert W. Spielberger
Mr. Michael A. Spina
Mr. Joseph N. Squillaciotti
Mr. Walter Stanish
Mr. Charles J Stanz
Mr. Daniel Steinmetz, Jr.
Mr. George Steinrock, Jr.
Mr. Steven D. Stern
Mrs. Cara A. Stolarczyk
Dr. Kenneth W. Stout, Jr.
Mr. Joseph P. Swatski
Mr. John J. Sweeney
Mr. John Szczech
Mr. Ricardo V. Taylor
Ms. Lisa Thomer
Mrs. Elaine A. Tokar
Mr. Henry S. Tokarski
Mr. Joseph W. Tompkins
Mr. Roderick L. Tondreau, Jr.
Mr. Erik T. Toner
Mr. Joseph M. Trama
Mr. Charles J. Trees III
Mr. Charles Trinkle
Ms. Joan Urban
Mr. Norman T. Urian
Mr. Thomas F. Valent
Mr. Timothy M. Valentine
Mr. Michael A. Veneziale
Mr. Samuel A. Veneziale
Mr. Don Vines
Mr. Thomas J. Viscuso

Mr. Joseph B. Vogdes
Mr. John S. Volpe
Mr. Joseph A. Walheim
Mr. Fredrick M. Walker
Mr. Michael F. Walsh
Mr. Thomas J. Walsh
Mr. Charles J. Ward, Jr.
Mr. Robert W. Watson
Col. Joseph D. Weiss
Mr. John E. Welsh, Jr.
Mr. Anthony J. Wenner
Mr. Sean Werner
Mr. Richard J. Wieda
Mr. James J. Williams
Ms. Cornelia N. Winner
Mr. Joseph Wolk
Mr. David A. Yannarell
Mr. Thomas Yurkanin
Mr. Joseph P. Zarreke
Mr. Robert J. Zebrowski
Mr. Vincent Zeller
Mr. John C. Zimmerman
Dr. Walter Zimmerman
Mr. Carl M. Zitter
Deacon Raymond R. Zolandz, Jr.

DONOR 
$1 TO $49
Mr. Paul L. Ackerman
Mr. Adrian M. Aikman III
Mr. Robert Alban
Mr. Gary E. Amsbaugh
Mr. Vernon S. Anastasio
Mr. Robert Anconetani
Mr. Peter M. Anderson
Ms. Elizabeth Andrasko
Mr. Daniel A. Angelucci, Jr.
Mr. Robert Angiulo
Mr. Howard H. Arnold, Jr.
Mr. John F. Arnold
Mr. Michael Aschendorf
Mr. Kevin Ashcroft
Mr. Albert J. Augustine
Deacon John T. Baffa, Jr.
Mr. Angelo Baiada
Mr. Roman J. Baran
Mr. Jon C. Barber
Mr. Raphael Barrimond
Mr. Frank P. Barsamella
Mr. James J. Beehler
Mr. Francis X. Bell, Jr.
Mr. Francis X. Bell III
Mrs. Donna Benner

Mr. Edwin Bergin, Sr.
Mr. John J. Bertz
Mr. John J. Bidey
Mr. John F. Bischof
Mr. James J. Black, Sr.
Mr. Raymond P. Bodnar
Mr. James M. Bondi
Mr. Edward J. Bonett, Jr.
Mr. David T. Bove
Mr. John A. Bowden
Mr. Brian P. Boyle
Mr. Timothy J. Boyle
Mr. David W. Brown
Ms. Ann Marie Brown
Mr. Robert J. Brown
Mr. John F. Brzycki
Mr. Michael T. Buckley
Mr. Ben Buella
Mr. Michael A. Burns
Maj. Gen. William F. Burns
Mr. Sylvester T. Buszta
Mr. William J. Buttner
Mr. John Caldwell
Mr. Eugene C. Cameline, Jr.
Mr. Vincent R. Cancila
Mr. Emil R. Capetola
Mr. Anthony P. Carabelli
Mr. Francis X. Cassidy
Mr. Salvatore A. Cavaliere
Mr. Lawrence Cavalieri, Jr.
Mr. Mark A. Cellini
Mrs. Luzia Chiang
Mr. Anthony P. Cianci
Ms. Dorothy Claudy
Mr. Anthony B. Coco
Mr. Robert Collom, Sr.
Mr. Walter L. Colman
Mr. George A. Colombo
Mr. Michael A. Colombo
Mr. William J. Concannon
Mr. Robert C. Conley
Mr. Edwin A. Connor
Mr. Richard B. Conville
Mr. William Corrigan
Rev. Anthony J. Cossavella
Mr. James B. Cressman
Mr. Thomas A. Cusano, Jr.
Mr. Richard A. Cuth, Sr.
Mr. Dominic J. Dalessandro
Mr. Joseph M. Daley
Mrs. Genny Davis

“To keep a 
lamp burning we 

have to keep putting oil in it.” 
✦ MOTHER TERESA

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS
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We Congratulate the Individuals Who Celebrated Their Retreat Anniversaries in 2015

ANNIVERSARIES

6 5  Y E A R S
Mr. Edward A. Pizzi Our Lady of Sacred Heart 
Mr. Raymond H. Kenney, Sr. PECO/Good Shepherd 
Mr. Joseph N. Henderson Thanksgiving I.H.M. 

6 0  Y E A R S
Mr. Joseph P. Lobb Our Lady of Sacred Heart 
Mr. Donald W. Hreha Six-Three 
Mr. Stephen J. McCarrick Thanksgiving I.H.M. 

5 0  Y E A R S
Mr. Salvatore R. Nazionale Celebration of Christ’s Holy Passion 
Mr. Nicholas E. Basilio Chester County 
Mr. Stanley J. Nattle, Jr. Chester County 
Mr. William J. Miller Furey Memorial - St. Gabriel 
Deacon Daniel N. DeLucca L. J. Ferdinand-Hazleton 
Mr. Charles M. Litzelman Nativity B.V.M. 
Mr. Adrian M. Aikman III Our Lady of Lourdes 
Mr. Charles F. Unger Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
Mr. Charles P. McCormick PECO/Good Shepherd 
Mr. Alfeo A. Conte, Jr. Prosit 
Mr. William J. Angelo Six-Three 
Mr. Anthony B. Petrongolo Sons of Italy 
Mr. Joseph F. Petrongolo, Sr. Sons of Italy 
Mr. Joseph A. Finisdore St. Blaise-Curran Memorial 
Mr. Eugene P. Flanagan St. Joseph Group 
Mr. Robert P. DiRocco St. Pius X

2 5  Y E A R S
Mr. Leonard W. Barry Archbishop Fitzmaurice 
Mr. Victor P. Beiriger, Jr. Archbishop Fitzmaurice 
Mr. Ronald G. Cahill Archbishop Fitzmaurice 
Mr. Donald A. Crews Archbishop Fitzmaurice 
Mr. A. George Shahadi III Archbishop Fitzmaurice 
Mr. Edward Fallon Atlantic City K of C Auto Club 
Mr. Clarence A. James Atlantic City K of C Auto Club 
Mr. Kenneth Romanowski Atlantic City K of C Auto Club 
Mr. William J. Rice Ave Maria 
Mr. Stephen K. Weaver Ave Maria 
Mr. Scott J. Kieser Ave Maria 
Mr. Michael J. Belisairo, Jr. Caenaculum 
Mr. John Brusco Caenaculum 
Mr. Thomas Cugini Caenaculum 
Mr. Christian J. DiPretoro Caenaculum 
Mr. Frank Vespe Caenaculum 
Mr. Stephen J. Bongard, Sr. Celebration of Christ’s Holy Passion 
Mr. Richard J. Schmidt Celebration of Christ’s Holy Passion 
Mr. Nick Frederick Chester County 
Mr. Nicholas DiProspero, Sr. Chester County 
Mr. Donald M. Whipple, Sr. Christus Rex 
Mrs. Ann Cedrone Divine Mercy
Mr. Robert J. Bellerby Edward J. Friel, Sr. Memorial 
Mr. Robert B. Moultrie Edward J. Friel, Sr. Memorial 
Mr. Armand J. Della Porta Epiphany 
Mr. Nino A. Gargiulo Furey Memorial - St. Gabriel 
Mr. Dan T. Walker Furey Memorial - St. Gabriel 
Mr. Michael J. Brennan Holy Family 
Mr. Joseph N. Hebert, III Holy Family 
Mr. Homer W. Pardoe Holy Spirit 
Mr. Luke E. Collazzo Holy Spirit 

Mr. Patrick J. Fergione Holy Spirit 
Mr. Vincent Termini Holy Spirit 
Mr. Anthony J. Calise Immaculate Conception 
Mr. Joseph E. Grabowski Immaculate Conception 
Mr. William R. McCann Immaculate Conception 
Mr. John J. Donahue L. J. Ferdinand-Hazleton 
Mr. James J. Palushock L. J. Ferdinand-Hazleton 
Mr. John P. Rodgers, Jr. L. J. Ferdinand-Hazleton 
Mr. John J. Bidey League of Sacred Heart 
Mr. Thomas D. Erwin League of Sacred Heart 
Ms. Joanne M. Bauer Legion of Mary 
Mr. Walter Higgins Matt Talbot #34 
Mr. Kevin G. Byrnes Matt Talbot #34 
Mr. Charles Shoemaker Matt Talbot #34 
Mr. Matt Kohlmeyer Matt Talbot #57 
Mr. Robert R. Palmer Matt Talbot #57 
Mr. Robert L. Fedroff Mid-May 
Mr. Greg Alaimo Mid-May 
Mr. Thomas Moran Nativity B.V.M. 
Mr. Michael J. Flanagan Our Lady of Fatima 
Mr. James T. Eck Our Lady of Fatima 
Mr. Robert T. Enos Our Lady of Fatima 
Mr. Raymond L. Hanks, Sr. Our Lady of Fatima 
Mr. John A. Healey III Our Lady of Fatima 
Mr. Joe R. Marturano, Jr. Our Lady of Lourdes 
Mr. Richard F. Pusey Our Lady of Lourdes 
Mr. Dominick C. Spedicato Our Lady of Lourdes 
Mr. Jose R. Fernandez Our Lady of Perpetual Help 
Mr. John Griffin Our Lady of Sacred Heart 
Mr. Victor M. Frederick IV Our Lady Queen of Peace 
Mr. Paul Kennedy Our Lady Queen of Peace 
Mr. James Lemma Our Lady Queen of Peace 
Mr. James M. McMonagle Our Lady Queen of Peace 
Mr. Raymond J. Anater, Jr. Palm Sunday 
Mr. Kevin P. Gallagher Palm Sunday 
Mr. George W. Stadler Palm Sunday 
Mr. Joseph R. DiDonato PECO/Good Shepherd 
Mr. James M. Gill PECO/Good Shepherd 
Mr. Thomas S. Sobieszczyk Pius XII 
Mr. Peter P. Gorczyca Pius XII 
Mr. Thomas J. McParland Pope John XXIII 
Mr. Anthony Conte Prosit 
Mr. John V. DePaul Prosit 
Mr. Robert J. Lance Prosit 
Mr. Louis W. Ferdik Prosit 
Mr. Joseph P. McAvoy Six-Three 
Mr. Joseph T. Prestipino Six-Three 
Mr. Nicholas Gambescia Sons of Italy 
Mr. Augustine W. Pescatore Sons of Italy 
Mr. Silvio M. Silvi Sons of Italy 
Mr. Vincent A. Turco Sons of Italy 
Mr. Philip C. Ciaverelli SS Peter & Paul 
Mr. Gerard M. Lowery SS Peter & Paul 
Mr. John A. D'Lauro SS Peter & Paul 
Mr. Robert D'Lauro SS Peter & Paul 
Mr. Maurice (P.J.) P. Close St. Blaise-Curran Memorial 
Mr. Joseph Foster St. Joseph Group 
Mr. Michael K. McDevitt St. Joseph Group 
Mr. Mark J. Noonan St. Joseph Group 
Mr. Gerald E. Ryan, Jr. St. Joseph Group 
Mr. William J. Adelsberger St. John N. Neumann 
Mr. Joseph A. Coppola St. John N. Neumann 
Mr. James F. Grugan St. John N. Neumann 
Mr. Thomas E. Hassett St. John N. Neumann 
Mr. Thomas M D'Alessandro, Sr. St. John N. Neumann 
Mr. Philip R. Rapone St. Pius X
Mr. William Screnci St. Pius X
Mr. Daniel C. Clancy III Thanksgiving I.H.M. 
Mr. John R. Walker, Sr. Thanksgiving I.H.M. 
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DONOR 
$1 TO $49
Mr. Anthony J. Delcolumbo
Mr. Ronald L. Dembinski
Mr. Tim Denny
Mr. Patrick J. DesMarais
Mr. Robert Deutsch
Mr. William P. Dierkes, Sr.
Mr. Albert J. DiFilippo
Mr. Hector L. DiGiacomo
Mr. Larry Dillon
Mr. George R. Dimarcantonio
Mr. Benedetto Dipatrizio
Mr. Domenic Diubaldo
Mr. Francis W. Doherty
Mr. Allan W. Dombrowski
Mr. Andrew Domino
Mr. Charles J. Donnelly
Mr. Richard J. Dooley III
Mr. Gerald J. Dougherty, Jr.
Mr. James P. Drew
Mr. Angus J. Drummond
Mr. F. Richard Dunn
Mr. Lawrence R. Egan
Mr. William Eichelberger
Mr. John Eller
Mr. Robert J. Ellow
Ms. Ginny Emery
Mr. Salvatore T. Enos
Mr. Fred M. Erbicella
Mr. Michael Errington
Mr. Richard M. Evans
Mr. Barry W. Fallon
Mr. Robert Fanning
Ms. Edwina A. Fascio
Mr. Mario L. Favacchia, Jr.
Mr. Robert L. Fedroff
Mr. Thomas J. Feeney
Mr. William G. Fellin
Mr. Jose R. Fernandez
Mr. John Finan
Mr. John P. Finnegan, Sr.
Mr. Andrew P. Fitzgerald
Mr. Herb Flack
Mr. Francis C. Flynn
Mr. George V. Foos
Mr. Nicholas Forgione
Mr. Sidney A. Forrester, Jr.
Mr. John M. Forte
Mr. John Foulke
Mr. Richard T. Fox
Mr. Michael Franek
Mr. John Fratinardo
Mr. William J. Friend
Mr. Chris W. Fry
Mr. John R. Gagliardi, Jr.
Ms. Jean Gallagher
CWO. Mr. Robert Gambert
Mr. Gerald D. Gardner
Mr. F. Gregory Gause, Jr.
Mr. Martin W. Gaynor
Mr. Ralph E. Geary
Mr. Conrad D. Giacona

Mr. Robert T. Giannone
Mr. John P. Gibbons
Mr. William H. Gilmore, Jr.
Mr. Peter J. Giombetti
Mr. Herman M. Girock
Mr. Gene Glass
Mr. Joseph Gnias
Mr. Robert A. Godbey
Mr. Joseph J. Gorka
Mr. Vincent R. Gorski, Sr.
Mrs. Dolores R. Govannicci
Mr. John J. Grady
Mr. Joseph F. Granieri
Mr. Nicholas Grazio
Mr. Joseph A. Greco
Mr. Louis M. Greco
Mr. Anthony J. Guarino
Mr. James D. Hagelgans
Mr. Dennis M. Hallisey
Mr. Raymond P. Harrison
Mrs. Marie D. Harvin
Mr. John E. Hayde
Mr. Robert E. Hellmuth III
Mr. Fred Hellwig
Mr. Thomas Henderson
Ms. Diane Hennessy
Mr. Thomas J. Hickey, Sr.
Mr. Earleston E. Hill
Mr. James J. Hillig
Mr. Patrick R. Hockenberry
Mr. Charles Hoeger
Mr. John Hofflinger
Mr. John Hospodar, Jr.
Mr. James F. Hostutler
Ms. Colleen Howarth
Mr. Richard F. Howell
St. Polycarp
Rev. James D. Hreha
Mr. Donald W. Hreha
Fr. James F. Hughes
Mr. Vincent A. Iandoli
Mr. Stephen J. Iannello, Jr.
Mr. Tom Ignudo
Mr Anthony Ingegneri
Mr. Giuseppe Innamorato
Mr. Joseph Iovannicci, Jr.
Mr. Bruce O. Jackson
Mr. David A. James
Mrs. Dorothy Jones
Mr. Richard Joyce
Mr. Jeffrey Kabatt
Deacon William A. Kaper
Mr. Joseph F. Keegan
Mr. Michael L. Keller
Ms. Alleace L. Kelliher
Mr. Timothy E. Kelly
Ms. Sharon Kelly-Gormley
Mr. Robert F. Kilkenny, Sr.
Mrs. Barbara Klingerman
Mr. George E. Knovich
Mr. Louis Konowal
Mr. Wilfrid J. Koprowski
Mr. Paul Korkemaz
Mr. Michael J. Krauss
Mr. George Kugler

Mr. Walter Kurkowski, Sr.
Mr. Edward F. Lawrence
Mr. Carter Lebrocq
Mr. Peter K. Ledwith
Mr. Laureano Lelina, Sr.
Mr. Kevin M. Lenny
Ms. Maria Leonetti
Ms. Mary Lesico
Mr. Jeffrey M. Leskosky
Mr. John Leskosky
Mr. John Leskosky, Sr.
Mr. Thomas Linehan
Mr. Joseph Logue
Ms. Patricia Longenecker
Mr. Joseph P. Lucchesi
Mr. Anthony L. Lupkowski
F. Edmund Lynch, Esq
Mr. & Mrs. James J. Lynn
Mr. William E. Malitsch
Mr. Leo J. Mancuso
Mr. D. Neil Manuel
Mr. Peter L. Marchetti
Mr. William M. Marella
Mr. Ernest J. Mariani
Mr. Adriano J. Marinelli
Mr. John A. Marinelli
Mr. Richard P. Marinelli
Ms. Jean Markow
Mr. Dennis S. Marta
Mr. Anthony W. Martinelli
Mr. Norman L. Martinelli
Mr. Bruce Marziani, Jr.
Mr. Salvatore J. Massare
Mr. Stanley A. Matis, Jr.
Ms. Patricia Matthews
Mr. Thomas F. McAndrew
Mr. John J. McCarthy
Mr. & Mrs. William McCovick
Mr. Joseph B. McCunney, Sr.
Mr. John F. McDevitt, Jr.
Mr. Joseph A. McDonald, Jr.
Mr. David T. McDugall
Mr. Arthur R. McFadden
Mr. Robert McGarry
Mr. Jack T. McGinn
Mr. Daniel P. McGrath
Mr. Jeffrey McGuire
Mr. William McQuaid
Mr. Francis J Meade
Mr. Daniel Meenan
Ms. Annie Michaud
Mr. George P. Milliken
Mr. Harry T. Mirra
Mr. John C. Mitkus
Mr. John A. Monzo
Mr. James Mooney, Sr.
Mr. Daniel M. Moran
Mr. Jack F. Moran
Ms. Evelyn Morelli
Mr. Joseph P. Morelli
Mr. Joseph F. Morgenthaler
Mr. Robert M. Morici
Mr. William F. Moser
Mr. Victor J. Muncy
Mr. George Munyan

Mr. Leon A. Nardini, Jr.
Mr. Paul M. Nazar
Mr. Thomas J. Neimeister
Mr. Frank J. Nenna
Mr. Lawrence E. Nolan
Mr. John M. Novak
Mr. Carl J. O’ Fria
Mr. Charles A. Old, Sr.
Mr. Fred G. Olson
Mr. Barry J. O’Malley
Mr. Thomas J. O’Reilly
Mr. Kevin O’Rourke
Mr. Anthony G. Osimo
Ms. Fran Ostien
Mr. John R. Ousey, Jr.
Mr. Joseph A. Pagano, Sr.
Mr. John Palladino
Mr. Pacifico Palmarini
Mr. Anthony S. Panepinto
Mr. Felix A. Paparo
Mr. Raymond M. Parosky
Mr. Michael Pascarella, Sr.
Miss Rosemarie Pedicone
Mr. Joseph F. Peronace
Mr. Dennis Perzacki
Mr. Venino Petrella
Mr. Paul Pierangeli
Mr. Anthony J. Pinto, Jr.
Mr. Benjamin Piombino
Mr. Salvatore P. Polo
Mr. David Porretta
Mrs. Theresa M. Potts
Mr. Ronald T. J. Price
Mr. Theodore Pugliese
Mr. Frank C. Quinn
Mr. Ronald Racioppi
Mr. Thomas F. Rafferty, Jr.
Mr. Robert F. Rafinski
Mr. Fred A. Repsik
Mr. Edward C. Rice
Mr. Rocco L. Rinaldi
Mr. Mark J. Robinson
Mr. John Rojewski
Mr. John F. Roselli
Mr. Thomas Rozanski
Mr. Edward P. Roznowski, Jr.
Mr. Michael S. Rugalla, Jr.
Mr. Anthony Russo
Mr. Raymond A. Sabatino, Sr.
Mr. Dale Sabo
Mr. Carlo J. Salzano
Mr. Robert Saracino
Mr. Charles M. Scarantino
Mr. Victor C. Scarengelli
Mr. Chris M. Scheiblein
Mr. John V. Scheurich
Mr. Peter Schirmer III
Mr. Edward A. Schlaner, Jr.
Mr. Edward Schmalhofer
Mr. Donald Schultz
Mr. John J. Schwab
Mr. Francis J. Schweitzer
Mr. Paul R. Sci
Mrs. Kathleen Aprile Sci
Mr. Vincent Screnci

Mr. John J. Seixas, Jr.
Mr. Kevin F. Shephard
Mr. Eugene J. Shields, Jr.
Mr. Harry W. Smedley, Jr.
Mrs. Frances M. Smith
Mr. Francis X. Smith, Sr.
Mr. Joseph P. Smyth
Mr. Mark S. Snyder
Mr. Anthony J. Sommer
Mr. David B. Spangler, Sr.
Mr. Robert L. Speziale
Mr. Albert J. Spinelli
Mr. Peter A. Stankiewicz
Mr. Michael F. Stankiewicz, Sr.
Mr. Michael F. Stankiewicz, Jr.
Mr. Alfred C. Streleckis
Mr. Peter Sukeena
Mr. Felix P. Susi
Mr. Nicholas C. Tacconelli
Mr. Gerald A. Tammaro, Sr.
Mr. Dino Taraschi
Mr. Gary C. Tesi
Mr. Angelo N. Testino
Deacon John F. Thompson
Mr. Daniel Thompson
Mr. Joseph Tinsley
Mr. Fred S. Tomasone
Mr. Gregory T. Tomlinson
Mr. Anthony Trevelino
Mr. William T. Trinkle
Mr. James M. Turner
Mr. Angelo J. Vasaturo
Mr. Paul Verna
Mr. Robert N. Verna
Mr. Archie A. Vitale
Mr. John R. Walker, Sr.
Mr. Harry J. Walsh, Sr.
Mr. Jack W. Walsh
Mr. Paul F. Waltrich
Mr. John P. Ward
Mr. Frank Ward
Mr. Albert Ware
Mr. Roger J. Watson
Mr. Robert V. Webb, Sr.
Mr. James J. Wenner
Ms. Pat A. Wenzel
Mr. Stephen E. Wessel
Mr. Martin Westermann, Sr.
Mr. George E. Westwood
Mr. Richard D. White
Mr. John T. White
Ms. Catherine A. Whitehead
Mr. Stephen Williams
Mr. Michael J. Wolfram
Mr. John B. Wrigley
Mr. Barry F. Yanders
Mrs. Caroline Zablocki
Mr. John Zagone
Mr. Michael Zeroka

ANNUAL APPEAL GIFTS



 MALVERN RETREAT HOUSE 2015 ANNUAL REPORT | 25

Thank you to the following recruiters for bringing in 10 or more retreatants in 2015.

RECRUITER HONOR ROLL

A R C H B I S H O P  
F I T Z M A U R I C E 
Mr. Lawrence M. Bucci
Mr. Ronald G. Cahill
Mr. Donald A. Crews
Mr. Daniel L. Downey, Jr.
Mr. Vincent A. Gambacorta
Deacon Robert E. McMullen
Mr. David G. Rash	

�A T L A N T I C  C I T Y  
K  O F  C  A U T O  C L U B 
Mr. Joseph M. Lunardi
Mr. Dante A. Vergulti	  

AV E  M A R I A 
Mr. Mark J. Grimaldi
Mr. William Howell
Mr. Robert J. Nemo
Mr. Michael T. Rigolizzo, Sr.	

C A E N A C U L U M 

Mr. Thomas C. Bertolini, Jr.
Mr. Joseph A. Bevilacqua
Mr. James T. Ford
Mr. Joseph P. Ianni
Mr. James R. Molinari
Mr. Samuel A. Paranzino
Mr. Anthony R. Peracchia
Mr. Charles J. Pinnelli
Mr. Rocco L. Rinaldi
Mr. Carl M. Valorie, Jr.	

C E L E B R A T I O N  O F 
C H R I S T ’ S  H O LY 
P A S S I O N 
Mr. Edward J. Bonett, Jr.
Mr. Louis C. Piombino 

C H E S T E R  C O U N T Y 
Mr. Charles Carbo, Jr.
Mr. Vincent A.. Catrambone
Mr. Richard Coster, Sr.
Mr. Joseph Laich, Sr.
Mr. Frank A. Manetta
Mr. Fred J. Marenco, Jr.
Mr. James Reif, Jr.

�C H R I S T U S  R E X
Mr. William J. Beatty
Mr. Rick S. Bishop
Mr. Paul C. Peterson
Mr. Jerome G. Wagner, Jr.	

�D I V I N E  M E R C Y 
Ms. Geraldine T. Baer
Mrs. Kathleen A. Greene
Mr. Michael A. Wallacavage	

EDWA R D J.  F R I EL ,  SR .  
M EMOR I A L 
Mr. Stanley Bandura
Mr. Christopher J. Costello
Mr. Kenneth J. Costello
Mr. Jonathan G. Easlick
Mr. Ted Friel IV
Mr. Robert D. Guzzon
Mr. Shawn Harrigan
Mr. Kenneth Johnston

�E P I P H A N Y
Mr. Joseph C. Brassell
Mr. John Ferraro, Sr.
Mr. William J. McCormick, Jr.
Mr. Robert J. Merkert, Sr.
Mr. Joseph M. Nardi III
Mr. Stephen A. Tulli	

�F U R E Y  M E M O R I A L  -  
S T .  G A B R I E L
Mr. Donald R. Hertkorn
Mr. Jack L. Zavorski	

H O LY  F A M I LY 
Mr. Patrick Barrea
Mr. Kevin J. Burke
Mr. Anthony DiTommaso, Jr.
Mr. Edward J. Duff, Jr.
Mr. Joseph J. Fagan
Mr. Mark M. Haber
Dr. Patrick J. Lenahen
Mr. Raymond K. Walheim
Mr. Patrick D. Whalen

H O L Y  S P I R I T 
Mr. Harold J. Boston
Mr. Rodman A. Boston, Jr.
Mr. Richard G. Crofton
Mr. Joseph G. Falcone
Mr. Frank P. Kelly, Sr.
Mr. Louis A. Lozzi, Sr.
Mr. Anthony Messa
Mr. Frank Patrinicola
Dr. Jerry Tadley
Deacon Thomas Watts
Mr. Michael J. Wetzel 

��I M M A C U L A T E  
C O N C E P T I O N 
Mr. Frank P. Cervone
Mr. Anthony J. Coppa
Mr. Francis H. Gaspari
Mr. Terrence P. Larkin
Mr. John A. McCann
Mr. Gary Toothman
Mr. William D. Tresca

K N I G H T S  O F  
T H E  I M M A C U L A T A 
Mr. Sean T. Flanagan, Sr.
Mr. Timothy J. Murnane, Jr.
Mr. Timothy J. Murnane, Sr.	

�L . J .  F E R D I N A N D - 
H A Z L E T O N 
Mr. Andrew Kovick	
Mr. Edward T. Shamany	
Mr. Anthony J. Colangelo, Sr.	

L E A G U E  O F  
S A C R E D  H E A R T
Mr. Andrew Kovick
Mr. Andrew Bryan Woratyla	

L E G I O N  O F  M A R Y 
Ms. Rosario A. Fajardo

M A T T  T A L B O T  # 3 4
Mr. Thomas Jenkins
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M A T T  T A L B O T  # 5 7
Mr. James J. Anderson
Mr. Patrick J. Gillen
Mr. Joseph F. Hunt
Mr. Cote Keim
Mr. Matt Kohlmeyer
Mr. Ronald Miller
Mr. John A. Olla
Mr. Michael A. Quarino, Jr.
Mr. Thomas N. Ring
Mr. Ralph Squillace

M I D - M A Y 
Mr. Louis J. Cedrone
Deacon George C. Phillips, Jr.

M O S T  B L E S S E D 
S A C R A M E N T
Dr. Robert A. Leonetti
Mr. Michael J. McCarthy
Mr. Troy L. Torres

N A T I V I T Y  B .V. M
Mr. Francis A. Heery
Mr. Paul J. Hottinger, Jr.

O U R  L A DY  O F  FAT I M A
Mr. John J. Bowes, Jr.
Mr. Tim Denny
Mr. George L. DiCugno
Mr. Frederick M. Durso, Sr.
Mr. Patrick J. Healey
Mr. Francis J. Marx, Sr.
Mr. Robert J. Sannelli
Mr. Joseph B. Vogdes

O U R  L A D Y  O F 
L O U R D E S
Mr. Joseph DiLolle, Jr.

OU R  L A DY  OF  PE AC E
Ms. Marguerite M. Di Lolle

O U R  L A D Y  O F  
P E R P E T U A L  H E L P
Mr. Blaise A. DiMiceli
Mr. John J. Harhart
Mr. Reginald Hockenberry
Deacon Jack O’Connell
Mr. William I. Stubits

O U R  L A D Y  O F  
S A C R E D  H E A R T
Mr. Joseph V. Canosa
Mr. Francis X. Tagye

O U R  L A D Y  Q U E E N 
O F  P E A C E

Mr. Victor M. Frederick IV
Mr. Fritz Leiss
Mr. James M. McMonagle
Mr. Charles F. Palladino
Mr. Christopher Stafy

P A L M  S U N D A Y
Mr. Mark J. DesMarais
Mr. Frank J. Gappa, Sr.
Mr. James Lawson
Mr. Andrew J. Moranz
Mr. J. P. Raynock
Mr. Raymond J. Reitz
Mr. Clark Tomlinson

P E C O / 
G O O D  S H E P H E R D
Mr. Frank S. Barrett, Sr.
Mr. Raymond H. Kenney, Sr.
Mr. Patrick H. McKay
Mr. Denis D. Reilly
Mr. Mark R. Winter

P I U S  X I I
Mr. James E. Carberry
Mr. Victor J. Limongelli
Mr. Joseph A. Stephano
Mr. Louis J. Szojka

P R O S I T
Mr. Kenneth McGill
Mr. John Murray
Mr. Thomas Smedile
Mr. Stephen A. Yost

S I X-T H R E E
Joseph J. Capista, DMD
Mr. Anthony F. De Cesaris
Mr. Robert O. Perricone
Mr. Dennis J. Saake
Mr. Henry Sammartino
Mr. Joseph P. Turchi

S O N S  O F  I T A L Y
Mr. Anthony B. Petrongolo
Mr. John J. Petrongolo

S S  P E T E R  P A U L
Mr. Nicholas M. Bentz
Mr. Philip E. Cassidy, Jr.
Dr. Anthony J. Cincotta
Mr. Chris Parker

S T . B L A I S E - 
C U R R A N  M E M O R I A L
Mr. Nick D’Achille
Mr. Lee Megow
Mr. Armond (Mondie) A Novelli
Mr. E. David Santoleri
Mr. Nicholas C. Santoleri
Mr. Christopher Voci
Mr. Dennis P. Wasilewski

S T .  J O S E P H  G R O U P
Mr. Anthony J. Durso
Mr. Erik T. Toner
Mr. William J. Walker, Sr.

S T.  J O H N  N .  
N E U M A N N
Mr. Cornelius F. Dever, Jr.
Mr. Francis T. Foti, Sr.
Mr. Louis M. Greco
Mr. Vincent Lowry
Mr. Raymond J. McCabe

S T .  P I U S  X
Mr. Michael Baratucci
Mr. Edward J. Foy
Mr. Franklin Miller, Jr.
Mr. Stephen Rapone
Mr. Richard A. Tate, Sr.
Mr. Stephen Vito

T H A N K S G I V I N G 
I . H . M .
Mr. Larry Cavalieri
Mr. Francis X. Coyne
Mr. Thomas M. Henderson, Sr.
Mr. John J. Mackey, Sr.
Mr. Thomas J. McCarrick, Jr.
Mr. Joseph P. McGrath, Sr.

RECRUITER HONOR ROLL
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ANNUAL APPEAL: The Annual Appeal is the 
cornerstone of the Malvern Development Program. 
Revenues help support operational expenses including 
needed capital improvements.

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN: Malvern has a strategic plan 
centered on the upkeep and upgrades of St. Joseph’s, 
Our Lady’s, and Corrigan Halls. Gifts & Pledges of $1,000 
receive a brick on Malvern’s Founders Walk.

MEMORIAL GIFTS: If you would like to remember a 
loved one, a memorial gift to Malvern is a wonderful way to 
do so. Memorials may include room renovations, art items 
or contributions to the Malvern Memorial Fund. There also 
are two Tree of Life fixtures: Each leaf and boulder at the 
bottom of the tree may be engraved with the name of a 
loved one, a friend or retreatant, or someone you wish  
to honor. 

IN LIEU OF FLOWERS: Many members of our Malvern 
Family have asked that in honor of their passing, friends 
and family make contributions to the Malvern Retreat 
House instead of sending flowers.

BEARERS OF HOPE SCHOLARSHIP FUND: 
Consider making a donation to help someone less 
fortunate receive the opportunity for spiritual renewal. 

MATCHING GIFTS: The Malvern Retreat House is 
a non-profit charity, and as such, is eligible to receive 
matching gift funds. If your company has a matching gift 
program, please consider making a matching gift. 

REMEMBERING MALVERN IN YOUR WILL: The 
Good Shepherd Club has been established to memorialize 
members and spouses who have included the Malvern 
Retreat House in their will or estate plan. 

GIFTS OF STOCK: Malvern Retreat House has set-up 
a brokerage account to accept gifts of stock. Donors can 
deduct the fully appreciated amount of the gift and avoid 
paying for capital gains by giving shares to Malvern Retreat 
House or any charitable organization. Malvern Retreat 
House receives the full value of the appreciated securities.

OTHER PLANNED GIFTS: There are many other 
ways to give planned gifts, including making Malvern a 
beneficiary on your insurance policy. For details, please 
call Michael Norton at 484-321-2539 or email him at 
mnorton@malvernretreat.com. 

THE ENDOWMENT FUND: The Endowment Fund 
provides revenue for the long-term financial health of the 
Malvern Retreat House. Besides providing financial stability 
for a “rainy day,” endowment income can also create an 
additional stream of revenue to help offset the increasing 
costs of retreats. 

EVENTS: We have three development events during the 
year when we welcome your time, talent and contributions. 
They are: the annual art show and two golf outings—one in the 
spring and one in the fall. Consider taking part in these events.

VOLUNTEERING: Malvern thrives on the contributions 
of our volunteers. Opportunities range from being a 
recruiter to joining one of our committees. Please call us at 
610-644-0400 for more information. 

HOW YOU CAN HELP

LOOKING AHEAD

Please prayerfully consider giving of your time, talent or treasure in the following ways:

We have some wonderful retreats coming in the months ahead. Here are some highlights:

CHARISMATIC  
RETREAT
June 10-12

A Lifestyle in Union 
with the Holy Spirit
Retreat Director:  
Fr. Bob Hogan

CATHOLIC SINGLES 
RETREAT

June 24-26
A retreat for Catholic 
singles of all ages.

WOMEN  
OF GRACE
July 8-10

Retreat Director: 
Johnnette S. Benkovic 

PRAY, HOPE & DON’T 
WORRY RETREAT

August 5-7
Retreat Director:  

Gary Zimak

BEAUTIFUL GIFTS 
OF WOMEN

Sept. 30 - Oct. 1
Speaker:  
Pat Gohn

Visit malvernretreat.com/retreats for a full list of retreats.



malvernretreat.com 

PO Box 315, 315 S. Warren Ave.
Malvern, PA 19355-0315

The Annual Report recognizes those individuals, families, corporations, foundations and organizations who have made gifts to Malvern Retreat House 
in the 2015 calendar year. In compiling this Annual Report, Malvern Retreat House has made every effort to ensure its accuracy. Malvern Retreat House 

regrets any errors and invites the reader to contact the retreat house so our records may be corrected. Please write to the Office of Development,  
Malvern Retreat House, 315 S. Warren Avenue, Malvern, PA 19355 or call 610-644-0400. Visit us online at malvernretreat.com

OLF Shrine

“Go forth in peace, for you have followed 
the good road. Go forth without fear, for He 
who created you has made you holy, has 
always protected you, and loves you.”
✦ ST. CLARE OF ASSISI
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